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Mx. MURTHA. Do we have Dr. Bruce Wachholz?
Dr. WACHHOLZ. Yes, sirx.

Mz. MURTHA. Drx. William Burr and L. Joe Deal, and Mr.
deYoung. Have a seat, Mr. deY;ung.

Mr. deYoung, if you will introduce your colleagues.

Mxr. DEYOUNG. Thank you, Mrxr. Chairman. Thezre aze,a
numbexr of items ogféidiation suzvey?&#edical pzogzamflgkhez
aspects of resettlement of displaced people that will come
up this morxrning.

We have with us the acting Deputy High Commissioner for
the Trust Territory. Mr. Daniel High, who will address some
of the resettlement problems. He is accompanied by his
Budget Officexr. There are some backup support witnesses for
the Department of Interioxr from the Department of Enezgy.,,aé;
a4vwe.Dxr. Burx, Dr. Wachholz, Mr. Deal and Mr. Gottlieb. They~
will be addressing the problems specifically that relate to
radiation.

Mxr. MURTHRA. I underxstand that you have an opening
statement, is that correct?

Mx. DEYOUNG. We have no prepared opening statement. We

axre prepared to answer any gquestions the committee would

like to put to us.

o
B

Mr. MURTHA. Mzr. deYoung, would you provide foxr the
committee an update of the radiological status of both

Bikini and Enewetak Atolls?
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Mzx. DEYOUNS. . Tkank you, Br. Chairman. Drx. Wachholz, of
the Department »5 Prnezgy,. is preyared to present that on
behalf of the gyvermmert.

Dr. WACHHOIX. Wr. Chairmax, Y think the committee staif
has been provided wi¥th copies of tha latest documents’that
are available ts #nz FHepartment af Emergy.

THE Finonl DosE RE

The latest e 1he IMeuwetak sidwation is J‘document. tihes

partie Ty BUTUMEN S T XFrISTES T Merdy which you have, I

assessmirT

believe.

Was that piovided to the cammitiee?

Mr. DEYOUNE. Yes. . |

Drxr. WACHHOIZ. ind last f£all. we provided to the people
of Bikini a stmdws reprni :&? the madiological stbwetium
status of Bikini AKtell. This was: a. Follow-on of our earlier

CFASINILPENATVRE REPoTIMEG 6N THE RADIOLOGICRL STRTVS o0F ENBwETAK RTOLL

book}\ioz the Enewetak peojyle.

In terms oI the dose sssessment for various living
patterns and cordidiamz of both atells, they are discussed

in heserTHESE DocvmMENTS. Prea

£
8ASstc ev®y THE AW R L

In texrms o tie Mdﬂ&. that is in %his book forx

TOCETHER WiITh TS APPENDICES.

the ETnewetak Ato.‘.s:l,A s 6-.:‘;5 wilk e followed by a similar

document from lsuremce Livermore National lLaboratory in
pATE AND

several months, @iving the coq_;ple-ﬁe.dassessment with respect

to Bikini Artort.

Mr. GOTTLIER. Fer the recexd, would you identify thenm?

FINAL .
Dx. WACHHOILZ. 'nheAnneweta’& baok that I am referrxing toif
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entitled ''Reassessment of the Potential Radiological Dé?s
for Residents Resettling Enewetak Atoll,'' and the tuo
previous documents to which I made xrefexrence are "The
Meaning of Radiation at Bikini.ltoll." and a—deoouneiie.
'*The Eneue}?? Atell Today.''

Mr. MURTHA. We will keep a copy of those documents for
our files. If you will review and summarize the conclusions
of those studies. please?

Dr. WACHHOLZ. The conclusions of these studies arxe based
solely‘zg:yzg?ztion doses and do not t.iﬁfiﬁliﬁso- other
factors one might wish to include in any judgments regarding
the future of these atolls and the people.

The statements I will make are based on a comparison with
U.S. radiation exposure limits.

With respect to Enewetak, I think you will find that the

ESTIMATED HE
latest dose numbers in thto final document axe roughly about

N THE LAEwWETAR AToLL Topep

10 to 20 percent higher than they were when we p:lntedﬂth*o
document a year and a half oxr two years ago, because of the
greater data base which has become available since that
time.

Mr. MURTHA. So there is no increase in actual radiation,
there is only an increase in the accumulation of information
which--

Dxr. WACHHOLZ. But that increase in information has led

to a recalculation.
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Mr. MURTHARA. I understand.
EsTimnpTEY DOSES
Dr. WACHHOLZ. In which theAiasagas themselves are
roughly 10 to 20 percent higher.
Mxr. MURTHA. And the bottom line, hou do they compare
with areas that don't have radiation?
Dr. WACHHOLZ. With respect to the southexrn islands at
Enewetak Atoll, they are well within U.S. exposure
standards. kedti—dbedew-iSr—enposusi—-sliandasde
. . 1T 15
With xespect to the island of Enjebi, they—a=e above U.S.
exposure standards.qfwith respect to Bikini Atoll, hese
IN wpice THE 1SLANDS
agern: there is only one situationAuho;e—¢hef are or .could
be within U.S. exposure standards, and that would have a
number of restrictions associated with it, specifically for
the Island of Eneu.
PEOPLL frx
Theyﬂuould have to reside solely on Eneg) pPproximately
50 pexcent of their diet would have to be from imported
foods, and there would have to be rather stmimsent
xest:ictionsi& visiting with other islands of the atoll,
wrTH e
specifically Bikini Island, ;ad no food eaten from Bikini
Island. .
ENEV (Span)
With those four wesbri-ebionss constxaints._naoAcould fall
within the U.S. exposure stanq?zds.
Mr. MURTHA. Is this a final report? TFor instance, you

find 15, 20 percent higher radiation levels with new data.

L
Ys it possible that you coqg again have the same problem,
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132 that more data would increase the amount on the atolls where
133] there is low radiation?
134 Dr. WACHHOLZ. In texms of the data base uwhich is
) SCIENTISTS
135{ currently available, our peepie in the laboratory believe
136 that they have the total data base for both Eneuetak and
137| Bikini at this time.

138 This became complete roughly a year sgo or thereabouts.,

139 which led to the increase in the estimates at Enewetak. But

140} the BiKkini numbers should be final. I have been assured of

141 that.

142 Mr. MURTHA. When will you suxvey the next time?

143 Dr. WACHHOlZ. Bikini? We—probabiy—wooid—surveyr—per-ihe
PROBPBLY

44| erithe U.S. Govexnmentkuould survey, per the provisions of
2

145 Public Law 96-263}:§¥rfg§;; once eve;y five yea:;: minimum.
146 . Mx. MURTHA. There is no need to survey the ones whezxe
147 | the radiation is belouw?

WiTH RESPFc¢T TO

148 Dxr. WACHHOLZ. A}ﬁ@ southern islands of Enewetak, we
149) really don't see any need to survey those in the same manner
150| right now. Certainly when the coconut trees mature and

151 othexr food crops mature and _So-tie We can see that thexe

152| would be some interest in doing some sampling at that time.
153 Mx. MURTHARA. Two other questions. One: Are thezxe any
154 other atolls in the northern aazshalls that you have not

155| surveyed, or that you have surveyed and you haven't

156} mentioned the results?
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P RADIILOGICAL

Dxr. WACHHOLZ. Weddy we conductedksu:vey of 11 atolls and
=
two islands as part of the northern Marshall Islands
8vr ON THIS MBTTER

rzadiological survey. AI would defer‘to Mr. Deal.

Mr. DEAL. Thank you. We pxotiiii]ihe—o¢hcf—dafw Mr.

Chaizrmane &ad—;acéefﬂ‘?i/fge final report of the exte:nal>‘

e e e

cradiation doses of that surveyrs:rfgoﬂ;A,//’/’rﬁﬂp
S—

There will be & number of copies available in & short
perxiod of time. UWe have a éecond printing.

o{, DoESW'T PRESEMT wiT M _

The report, " the suzveyAdadaitaghow us,k any surprises. We
found the radiation essentially where ue expected to f£ind
it. This survey has provided a guideline for the inteznal
dose siudies and the things Dr. Wachholz was talking about.

So I think we have a very extensive base of information %

Tﬁécument;and shouws the condition of those atolls today, the
ones that did get radiation and those that didn't.

Mr. MURTHA. Why do we have high radiation levels on some
atolls, and othexs, we don't? For instance, Enewetak, I
would have thought, would have been much higher, but it is
at a satisfactory level. Why is that?

Mx. DEAL. It has to do with the conditions of the
testing at the time. When the ueapons testing program was
going on in the early '50s, ;w?ﬂeﬂév and late 'uU0s, thexe
were certain atolls that they‘;onducted nuclear tests on.

I think there were, I have forgotten exact numbers, dbut

walian

there were around 100 gRF&t in a number of places there, with
. A

1



NAME:

182

183

184

185

186

187

188

189

190

191

192

193

194

198

199

200

201

202

203

204

205

206

‘$he¥—f%iﬁﬂtd Thejt tests\in such a way that the wind would

RAP133080 PAGE 9
@k' Aoils

the bulk of them being Bikini and Eneuetak.

A A Foe THESE TETTS.
At Enewetak Atoll, thay used the northern i:lanqa. That is
\ Wik e

RADIz" o N pIOr TIY
why you have the, problems there. !hft—utSX?ie shot island] =~

o 7
wWiEL friowmEd sl

MUl
carry the fallout out to sea, so they did not getkiallout in

THE SOUTHERN ISepres pr EwFwernk AT0LL .

That is basicslly the reason. Bikini was the same way.

Mr. MURTHA. Mz. deYoung, what activities is the
Department of Interior engaged in with regards to the
affected atolls?

Mr. DEYOUNG. By ''affected atolls.,'' I assume you arxe
referring to Bikini, Enewetak and probably Rongelap and
UtiriKk in which we actually had some fallout occuz[éné]that
directly affected the people.

The people of BiKkini and Enewetak were not affected by the
fallout. They had bheen relocated and so uere outside of the
fallout area.

With respect to Rongelap and Utirik, a medical monitoring
program has been under way since 1954, This has been
conducted undexr the auspices of the Department of Energy.

In recent years, Congress has appropriated funds for

Hpe e 4 -
compensation ioxAthe allout;gﬁcxim;%- I am pleased to
report that the compensation is up to date, and there is at
the present time adequate reserve in the fund, we think, to

a p Line - Ticc
covezAﬁeu cases that might occur within the cominglyears.
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207 The Enewetak people. and you will be hearing more directly
208, from them later on this morning, have been returned to the
209! southern islands of Eneuetak.
210 They actually xeturned in-tuo groups. ﬁali of them
211]| returned last April. The second half returned in October.
212| They are occupying new communities in the southern islands
213| of Enewetak and Medren, and a small island, Japtan.
214 Since the crops in the southern island axe not yet
215 beaxingA it will be anothexr six or seven years before that
216] occurs, you have a situation where you have a new community,
217 but no food crops, no trees, little or no shade, [so thaE(Ihe
218 people of Enewetak havealways anticipated they uould'
219 continue [probably] to use the—isiend uielanﬁon which they
A
220| have been residing for the last several decades as a
221} community to which they would go to gather food.
222 Possibly some of themAlzve:;:gL:::fous periods of time.
223] The group that went back to Enewetak last year decided they
224| would try on a trial basis, for three to four months, to see

\/A,l_ ~r

225| if they really could adapt tof;hi:lbzand new community that
L LALLS2 A ‘/L/‘.éw(,'&,_t oy

226} doesn't have trees andAth*ngc-J*ke—#h*s

227 The bulk of the group seems to have decided that it is
’ ,64,4,(_(, (A} 6’%!%/-&(&—/:/ UL

228 ieasibleh‘probably with some-ttfﬂtn*tvﬂujelang. A month
229| ago, approximately 90 of the Eneuetak people returned to
230! Ujelang. We don't Xnow precisely what the:.-Ujelang Council

231} has in mind) whethex E}ey will set g£7a revolving group that
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moves bacKk and fozthA "This is something that they will be
telling us in the futuxe.

The Bikini problem is still before us. We had, as the
committee'knous. originally pz;posed to move the people back
to the Island of Bikini. That program uwas compietely washed
out several years ago when it was learned that the food
intake on the Island of Bikini, through the plants, was such
that Bikini Island simply could not be used for habitation
oxr for agricultural puxrposes.

tﬁaf'

[And 1 think]Fhe estimates at that time d land] to my

ane L.aTl
understanding, are still valid today,\it will be 60 to 90
yeaxs before the Island of Bikini can be used.

The Island of Eneu, which was somewhat south of the 1954
fallout, I think something like seven miles south of Bikini
Island, did not receive as much iallouiﬁ7¢¢¢_lgoéa»<f;

As Dr. Wachholz earlier indicated,pAunder certain striwmgent
conditions, possibly could be used for at least some
resettlement. I say ‘‘'some,‘'' because there is a question
as to whether that small island could support all of the
Bikinians, even if thes» stringent regulations could be met.

I must say very candidly, thexe is some feeling that the
stringent regulations that mugt be followed are of such a
nature that they cannot- be guaranteed in the future.

This originally led the Department to not considexr Eneu s&s

& place 0f resettlement. The people of Bikini, howevex,
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257 asked for that decision to be xeconsidezed?\tad;ahésyled to

258| the dose assessment work that Dx. Wachholz mentioned a

259{ little earliex.

260 The pegple oi{ipeuetak nﬁglnikini. and their legal

261| mdviser, :g;;;s have retained independent scientific

262} consultants who will be examining the xesults done by the
263 Depértment of Enexrgy, and will be advising the people of

264 Bikini on those results latexr this year.

265 In the intexim period, uetgalhave a program of temporary
266! rehabilitation ;n Kili XIsland, e ué are looking forward to
267 Téhat we ca{g a long-range rehabiliation of Kili, since it
268 | appears Kili must be used for a considerable period of time.
269 The details on those prxrograms can be addressed by Mr.

270| High, the acting Deputy Commissionexr, because he has some

271} last-minute details on that particular progranm.

272 I would be vexry happy to have him answer.
273 Mx. MURTHA. Mr. High.
274 Mr. HIGH. Yes, Mr. Chairman. It is & little difficult

275 to hear back there with ouxr backs to Mr. deYoung. As I

276 understand, the gquestion is on Kili, is that correct?

277 I have, Mxr. Chairman. & report. I have also visited Kili
278| one time in furtherance of thggpayment which was made by the
279( United States Congzessf\ I turned out to be the messenger

280/ with the money, which was a very popular task, I can tell

281] you.
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So I have done that on behalf of the Congress. The
statement I have from the former High Commissioner, Mr.
Winkle, could, perhaps, be basically read or paraphrased.

But it is this, that in conjunétion with the people of
Bikini, there have been a numbexr of actions taken in the
past few years and recently to try and ease the conditions
that they face there.

As you know, four months of the year, there are very harsh
waves that they encounter and the island becomes practically
inaccessible for the field trip ships.

I encountexred that, myself. We had to lay off the island
for some time before we could get ashore. I pezsonaily
watched the boat tip. People scattered evexry which
direction, outboard engines going up in the air. A very
dangerous situation.

We were delayed in our departure about two days even
getting off the island. This was in January. You can't
quite appreciate it until you experience it, in watexr up to
here.

You had videotapes yestexrday. I have some I took when I
was out there just for farm purposes. I don't have them
here, but they arxe very graphi§ when you see what they do.

So High Commissioner Ninﬁle. and certainly I, myself,
realize that there are conditions that need to be mitigated

and lessened if the people are to stay therxe fIor a
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continuing length of time.

So that is the basis from which I am sure Mr. Winkle was
workine. As you Know, there have been visits to othex
sites, alternate resettlement sites. They have been
basically unsuccessful.

The pecople and leaders have viewed locations in Hawaii,
Wake Island, there was an.ovex-ilight of Palmyra. As I
undexrstand it, the air £field wuas such that the military
plane that had the representatives on it could not land, so
they did not actually land on the island.

They over-fleuw it but because of the distance from the
axea to which they are used to living, some other things, it
simply did not appear to be a feasible site for them.

They felt it would be too isolated. So from the places we
have locoked at, it ap?eazs until they can return to theix
oxiginal homeland, Egﬁi appears to be it at the momént. at

least, realistically speaking. It isn't a very popular

decision.
Mxr. MURTHA. What is the distance you are talking about?
Mr. HIGH. You mean with Palmyra?
Mr. MURTHRA. Yes.
Mr. HIGH. I think it i% 3000 miles or something from
Hawaii. It is quite a ways n;ay. As far as the facilities

on Kili, my own personal impression when I want ashoxe was

that the housing is very good, but it is wood construction,
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961 select an independent, non-U.S. Government scientist to
962| validate, review and assess DOE's radiological studies of
963| Bikini.
964 The Bikinians have selectéd Epidemiology Resources, Inc.
965| (ERI) of Boston, Massachusetts, led by Drxr. Henry I. Kohn,
966| professor emeritus at Harvard Medical School, to conduct
967| this ravieuw.
968 Phase I of the review. to be funded by DOE, will involve
969 the preparation of a technical scientific evaluation of
970 DOE's conclusions.
971 Phase II, to be funded by DOI, will inveolve the.
972| preparation of a bilingual lay booklet for the Bikinians and
973! a visit to Kili by ERI to explain its conclusions and
974! recommendations and to answer questions the Bikinians may
975| have.
976 This work is ready to be conducted immediately, and a trip
977| to Kili has been tentatively scheduled for the late fall.
978 It is hope that ERI's project will constitute the final wozxd
979| for now on the radiological safety of Bikini and Eneu.
980 ARs a brief update on where the independent assessment
981| stands., DOI has acknowledged a willingness to support this
982 Phase II aspect, the pzeparatﬁon of a booklet for the
983| Bikinians and a visit by the scientists to Kili.
98y As to Phase I, the technical report, to be funded by DOE,

985| we have not yet reached an agreement with DOE on the exact
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level of funding and the exact scope of the work to be
performed.

We arxe hopeful to get this resolved just as soon as
possible, meaning in the next iO days, because the project
really should go ahead.

DOE has its budgetary constraints. We are trxying to pare
this down to the simplest'xevieu possible that still meets
the critera set forth in the settlement agreement, which is
to provide an independent assessment for the Bikinians.

The last area of needed appropriations is ongoing costs
and activities, including travel and related expenses,
improved educational facilities on Kili, contingency
funding, the health care program referred to earlier,
periodic radiological suxrveys of Bikini Atoll and updated
radiation dose assessments.

Mr. MURTHA. I would like you to provide some detailed
information for the record, breaking doun the various
suggestions you have and estimated costs of those
suggestions.

Mr. WEISGALL. I will do so, and provide that to the
committee shortly.

{The information f£ollows: ]

-
-

EXXXXXXXKXCOMMITTEE INSERT XXXXXXXRXX
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wood with tin and so forth.

It wouldn't last through one typhoon on Saipan, but a lot
of things don't. They don't normally have typhoons in this
area, but we have had high uinds of late.

We had tidal wave action a few years ago, waves came up
and washed the temporary platforms off the foundations. I
saw that, or effects of it.

Sc¢ they do have wind and do need to be prepared against
tae fact that you might get a real typhoon out there and the
people would have nothing but wood houses to protect them.

In that regard, there is a community centex, typhoon
shelter combinations, a building which was being constructed
while I was thezxe.

I would say it is very well-constructed. It has huge pre-
fabbed, pressed-wood beams. It looks like one oif these
steel buildings with the steel work inside it, only it's
done out of wood.

It looked to me like it would stand about anything that
would come along. That is the only building constructed to
that degree of strength on the island that I saw.

Mxr. MURTHARA. How many people can get inside the building?

Mr. HIGH. I am suzrxe theqrepzesentatives from Kili can
tell you bettexr than I, but ié.looked to me liKe everyone
could get in.

It's a huge structure. It looked like you could play
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basketball. It's a pretty big building. There are
approximately 68 temporary houses, cook houses, showers,
three classrooms, an access road.

I am not quite sure what fhat refers to. There is a rxoad
that runs down the middle of the housing arxea. When I say
''road,'' when I was there, it consisted of basically sand.
I mean, it was difficult to walk in. So I am not sure what
the access road is.

Someone from Kili, I think, would be better equipped to
tel you about that.

Mxr. MURTHA. Do you have vehicles there?

Mr. HIGH. When I was there, the only vehicle I saw was a
tractox with a front-end loader that was used by the
contractox, Holmes & Naxver, who uwere doing work on the
island. That would run up and down occasionally.

While I was there, I walked and everyone I sau was
walking. I don't Kknow if that sitﬁation has changed, but
there is no paving I saw.

The storm shelter I see mentioned here is 4000 squazxe
feet, this building I was telling you about. The runway
that has been requested, the airstrip, was the subject of =&
contract signed by High Commi§§ionez Winkle the day before
he left office, about three d;ys before I leift for
Washington.

It is with, I think, AIC, American International
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Contractors. I believe that is who it is with. A gentleman
name‘%?olkoes. They have done work there and quite
successfully.

They axe already pu:chasiﬂg equipment, mobilizing gesr,
and ready to go in and do the work. I have talked with
them. They are going to, of couxrse, use people from Kili to
assist with the construction.

International Bridge Corporation. It used to be with AIC,
but it's split off. That has béen signed. The project is
bonded, so there should be no difficulty in seeing it
through to completion. It is planned to begin by the end of
May.

So as far as mobilizing, they are doing that now. So

that's coxrect. This shows & completion date of September,

this year. I am not sure that is still corxzxect. I don't
recall.
Mr. MURTHA. Do they have the same weathexr problems thezxe

we were talking about yesterday?

Mxr. HIGH. Well, you have rain. But throughout the Trust
Territory, you have a dry season, a wet season, a trade wind
season and so forth. The main problem on Kili, as I
undexrstand, is the wind, uintgz trade winds that whip the
seas up. .

You can't get onsh;xe with equipment. Once that season is

over, I wouldn't think you would have much problem. Getting
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equipment on and off can be a problem.

Sitting at the desk, I don't know how they do it. 1In
addition to the airstrip., slso a part of this $.5 million
contract., and it is & 3000 foot airstrip we are talking
about, there will also be a replacement or repair of cexrtain
facilities that were damaged in the wave action in December.

There is also supposed to be some Xind of an air support
terminal. I think that is a pretty fancy term for what will
probably simply be a place to be out of the weather while
you are waiting for the plane.

Again, I am not really conversant with the details of
that. I Know the High Commissioner felt that the, that one
impoxrtant aspect of all this is that uas developed through
the joint efforts of the people of Kili, their Council and
High Commissioner's Office and Interior, the territories.

He spent more time on the Marshalls and Enewetak and so
forth than any other area.

Mr. MURTHA. How do you get around these different

islands if you don't have an airport?

Mr. HIGH. You go by field ship. We have several
assigned in the Marshall Islands.

Mxr. MURTHA. How big & ﬁhip is it?

Mx. KIGH. I am not mﬁchJon tonnage. It looks like a
small freighter. It has passenger cabins, maybe three ox

foux. Everything else is deck space.
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Those ships at this point were in goed shape. The problem
is the fuel and so forth to keep them moving.

Mz. MURTHA. When you are finished with this
construction, will you have an§ rehabilitation money left,
or does that use it all up?

Mr. HIGH. We had $750,000 left in that account, and this
is 500. So we will have a couple hundred thousand left, as
I understand it.

But that is the idea. Other than that, the next step,
then. would be some kind of a master plan, similaxr to what
was done on Enewetak.

That is the next step. The Department is uo:kiﬁg on that
now. Its scope has been basically prepared, but they still
have to go inte the master plan, ALE, what they need, houw
they are going to do it.

That is if this is going to be a place of some permanency.

Mzr. MURTHA. When will the master plan be completed?

Mr. HIGH. I would have to defer to Mr. deYoung on that.

Mx. DEYOUNG. The master plan, as indicated, is in the
scoping stage. One of the problems has been, originally,

the people of Bikini requested that part of the master plan
be the possible use also of Eneu Island.

Since we have not as yet:;een able to determine whether
Eneu Island will be paz£ of that master plan, we have been

delaying the actual implementation of preparing the mastex
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plan until that particular segment is zesolved.

This does not mean that the part of the master plan

et

involving the permanent :ehaﬁ”Bi Kili XIsland, and a small
island called Ejit, which is off of the Majuro in the main
district center, will be held in abeyance.

But an overall mastexr plan will not be complete until we
know whether Eneu is going to be part of it or not part of
it b{" . 7(-,\,\, ,"Jf‘: 17 Al .",;, 5’)’.&,{ ué«..;' e r':

[éecause that actualli]uill determine the number of houses,
for example, you would put on Kili, and othex iacilities. )

Al L Tix '/‘/OA.,ZLL /—-’-4'11; s

The chances are that Eneu wowdd not be part of 8L~

_ We hope to resolve this aspect shortly. As the acting

‘x;i;h Commissioner indicated, the currxent fund, the
resettlement account, is nearing exhaustion«ﬁﬁitit;g pretty
close to the end of it.

The Budget Officer of the Trust Terzritories does have some
information, I believe, that could be useful in indicating
uhat[éossiblé]ongoing costs are needed)-s would be needed in
carrying out a master plan, and also the interim work that
has to be done until we get a final Bikini resettlement
program in operation.

Mx. MURTHA. Mr. deYoung, Public Law 96-205, passed March
12, 1980, requires the Becretary of Interior to submit a

plan to Congress no later than January 1st of this year for

medical care and treatment for people affected by nuclear
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weapons testing.

Has that plan been submitted to Congress?

Mxr. DEYOUNG. Yes, Mx. Chairman. A preliminary report
was submitted to Congress on Jénuazy 7, 1981. md I @8 have
an additional copy here Eyst for the convenience of the
committee.

The report suhmitted-to Congress was not a final plan, the
reason being that Public law 96-205, mandating the plan, had
certain language over which there have been varied
interpretations, and differences of opinion.[EnE)I may say
very strong differences of opinion, between the indiyidual
reoples involved, their legal representatives, various
Federal agencies, and the govexrnment of the Maxrshall
Islands.

Sty

So what we presented to Congress on January 7 uas[iomgj
Preliminaxry conclusions. The Department neither endorses
noxr rejects these at this time. They axe not inIEﬂf]iinal
foxrm.

We do feel that the original legislation requires
clarification. I can tell you very briefly uwhat the
preliminary proposals indicated. M-rheze are roughly
anywhere from 2509E§4&abi%3 tof3000 people involved from the

fouxr named atolls, th all liding on the atolls today, dus

tgon§ag_£zon—$hc—atall€] many of those are scattered in other
! ’
rarts of the E—“J.ls; Vﬂ}” u‘./x_d..l‘.&' :
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You may have more Rongelapese living away from Rongelap
Island than actually on it, —ﬁ\_e only cuceptionE;i-M:éthe
people of Enewetak that have bgen an integrated group and

have, in the main, lived togethexr and stayed together.

Uit -

—_—

This is not the case with the people of
Rongelap, oxr;he people of Bikinirfn-uhfeh'rhere are 3- to
/3 M\«Z,.
400 Bikinianspaway from Bikini Island at the present time.
B S /w_’-/‘ Ao

The contractor uho‘E;eﬂ—e;;the health aspect of the

proposal drew one up which said it would be almgft‘
Vi A’

S 4

impossible to dive;t special caxe for themespeople from the

overall care the Marshall Island Government Health Sezvice
p:ovides.’pecayse these people are all over the place.
J:»CC,.‘ .{4_1 ;‘3(‘.5’ le s c.’*‘),‘é‘-(’ f,z.gl V)
drew up & proposal in which health care would be

provided in essence for the Marshall Islands, but Hhich-2;¢é>
would cover the provisions of Public lLaw 96-205. The cost
estimate of that for the first year was $11 million.

Mr. MURTHA. Hou are they going to do it?

Mx. DEYOUNG. It would be done by, essentially, upgrading
the current Marshall Island Government health system. Out
of that $11 million, $3 million would be provided by the

52

Marshall Island Government from $hedx regular operxating
budget. o

Thexe would h;ve to be a supplement of $8 million. If you

“Fio C-l:;/ A Ly

did a similar-typepupgrading programpfor the people of the

four atolls named in the bill, regardless of whexe they
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ueze.lg;—o%hef—QOfdsz—nvt-vnly‘on tHe ¥OUT WtOIYTS,but—aii-

s
ona;-iha.hazshalls;.uh;gg would necessitate American

1}_‘, 7274 '.JW'

doctoxrs, a medical-type ship to go azoundA'fhe cost was
estimated at $10.6 million, of which 3 million also would
come from the Marshall Island Government.

In other uwords, those tuojuwere fairly equal. We were also
asked by some of the participants, uhat uwould it cost if you
provided special care only for the people living physically

N s

on the fourpatolls?
IR

To do thatAwould need, again, Egg*ad&aé; Amexrican

physicians, a ship to take the medical teams around,
upgraded dispensaries. That cost was estimated at ioughly
$2.8 million a year, which would be completely subsidized by

the U.S. Government. L (é('ﬂl f4444‘45.

I would like to note./houevez. thatAttzi would p;ovide
AL
care only for a pexrson +hat was physically living on one of
those four islands. If you uwere a fallout victim living in
aneex fen it/

Majuro, under this E@fﬂiﬂ you wouldn't get any special

txeatment.

If you were a Bikinian living elsewhere, you wouldn't get
any special treatment, you would simply have to go to the
Majuro Hospital and get ser treatment there.

Mr. MURTHR. How does fhe Interior Department intend to

make a decision, and uﬁen; and then when will you get the

appropriation request up to us?
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Mx. DEYOUNG. EDJ right., Since, as I indicated, theze is
this widely divergent range of opinions, particularly
amongst the affected people themselves and their legal
representatives, and the Marshall Island Government, as well
as Federal entities, we are proposing to ask for
clarification of the language in this section of Public L;u
96-205.

[lpé]ué will be submitting some ideas for clarification
within the next several months. Once that clarification is
obtained from the Congress, and we Kknow precisely what the
Congress had in mind as to what should be covered, we then
are prepared to redraft a suitable health care program
within the parametexs that are established more clearly.

And at that point, when that plan is agreed upon by the
Department of Enexgy, would look at it from a funding point
of view.

I would defer to the Department of zngzgy at this point,

41

because the law at this time, designates thes as the funding

entity.
Dr. WACHHOLZ. Dx. Burr.
Drx. BURR. If the lau remains with the stipulation that

the program is to he planned gad managed by Interior, but
funded by Department of Enexrgy, which is a little unusual as
to management--

Mr. MURTHA. Why is it set up that way?
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Dx. BURR. That is something I can't ansuwer, Mx.
Chairman. I really don't Know the logic in setting the bill
up that way. But if it does remain that way, then, of
course, it would be the tesponéibility of the Department of
Enexgy to come forward with-- |

Mr. MURTHA. What has the Department of Energy got to do
with this? I don't understand this. I understand what it
says, you are supposed to fund it. But why are you funding
it?

Dr. BURR. The only answer I can give you, Mr. Chairman,
is, that is the way the lauw reads.

The law says, for some reason or othexr, that thé
Department of Enexrgy would seek the money.

Dr. WACHHOLZ. Mx. Chairman, if I could just add a

conrﬂﬁyf'to that. The only amplification that I could
THRT

ofiferx iséiin some o0f the legislative history of the la
there is refexence to the fact that I:EG law is a follow-on
rogizamermt to the U.S. nuclear weapons activity.

Mr. MURTHA. Which was xun by the Department of Enexgy.

J r NE Premic EXLbe
THESE PeTIVITIES WERE ComDoeTED ,Tnf Premic &t ioT)

Dr. WACHHOLZ. .I intly by the Department of Enezgy and
T4 THIS RESPOMNSIBILITY
ADepaxtment of Defense. &eoordingdyr—it has been allocated
to the Department of Energy. apparently. But that is the
only suggestion I can offex. =

Mr. MURTHA. It looks to me, Mr. deYoung, like you are

talking about three months, you will have your proposal on
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health care.

Then you will have a clarification which will take several
months. Then, of course, the funding appazatus will take
some time.

What happens to the people in the meantime?

Mr. DEYOUNG. In the interim period, we will proceed as
we have in the past. Medical monitoring of the(i:i&g:i
p€6$§iﬁ’nongelap and Utizikr will continue.

If they need medical care directly related to the fallout,
that will be provided by Department of Enexgy. If they need
routine medical care, and that can be taken care of 5y the
Marshall Island Health Sexvice, they will be xreferred to the
Marshall Island health program.

Mr. MURTHA. Which, according to the testimony yesterday.,

is not in the best condition.

Mx. DEYOUNG. I think, Mx. Chairman--
Mr. MURTHA. They showed slides of the hospital.
Mx. DEYOUNG. I think, Mx. Chaixman, the slides yesterday

wexre from Palau. The Marshall Island health system,
obviously, needs upgrading. The Marshall Island Delegation
is hezxe. I would preie: that they speak to this issue
later. 5
Mr. MURTHA. How is Palau compared to the rxrest of the

islands there? Houw is their facility compared to the

others?
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Mr. DEYOUNG. Palau's facility, at the present time,
AL o
{ethes—than the Marshalls. aee—the—odd] hospitaly built 15 to
20 years ago. |
Mr. MURTHA. What I am tiying to do, though, is get a
picture. Is this the same; is this worse; or is this better
than the other hospitals?
Mr. DEYOUNG. ‘In Palau?
Mr. MURTHA. Yes. What I saw, how do you compare it with

the other hospitals?

Mx. HIGH. Mx. Chairman, I have been to all of them at
one time or another. In Ponape, we have a new hospital. It
is a very good facility. The problem is maintenance. I uas

told by an individual in the last 30 days that it is
starting to get dirty and going downhill.

This isn't really funding, Jjust Keeping %gyclean.
Nevertheless, the basic structure is good. is@iﬁk_has a new
hospital. 1In Palau, I have seen some construction there. I
think it is an out-patient facility. The basic structure is
pooxr and needs to be upgraded.

When you talk about a tin roof on a structure, that is not
necessaxrily bad. There are houses recently sold forx
$100,000 with tin rxoofs. But;$he hospital in Palau does
definitely have to be i@pzoved and upgraded.

The Marshalls Hospital is not a good situation. They have

& plan coming before the High Commissionex's Office nou,
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0ICC, to go with a $4 million panel-type hospital.

Mr. MURTHA. Arze they worse then Palau or betterxr?
Mr. HIGH. In the Marshalls? I would say they axe
comparable. There are two of those areas that need

upgrading.

The other in the trust territory that is bad is the Truk
Hospital. '

Mxr. MURTHA. If you gentlemen would stay., but just leave
the table in case we run into any problems that we may have
to ask you about, then we will ask the Bikini Delegation to
come forward.

Mr. HIGH. Mr. Chairman, one last point on the Marshalls
Hospital. Mr. deYoung points out there is funding now
available, $8 million available for the hospital in the
Marshalls.

Their curzent plans I sau a month ago show 4.4 is what
they intend to spend on it. The question is whether it is
going to be temporary, or permanent.

Thank you.
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Mr. WEISGALL. Thank you.
Mr. MURTHA. Mzr. Weisgall, as I understand it, you are
the attorney representing them.
If you will introduce the‘othe: gentlemen at the table. I
undersiand you also have a statement, is that accurate?
Mr. WEISGALL. That is correct, Mr. Chairman. The Bikini
Delegation, just going from one ené of the table to the
other, at the far end is Nathan Note, who is the scribe of
the BiKini Council.
Next to him is Mx. Johnson, the treasurer of the Bikini
Council. In the middle is Tomaki Juda, who is the
magistrate of the Bikinians.
To my immediate right is Senator Henchi Balos, who is the
elected xepresentative of the people of Bikini to the
Marshall Islands legislature.
And to my left is my colleague, James Hamilton. We axe co
counsel for the people of Bikini.

Senator Balos would like to make a brief introductory

remark. Then I would like to proceed with some prepared
remaxrks.
Mr. MURTHA. Proceed, Senatorx.

Senatoxr BALOS. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. It is a great
honor for the leaders of the people of Bikini to appear
before your committee today on behalf of all the Bikini

people.
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Mr. Chairman. I am pleased to introduce to you the neu
committee, our legal advisers, who have been introduced by
Mr. Weisgall. Mr. James Hamilton, Mr. John Weisgall.

fo Weisgall has been ouxAlegal counsel for the past six
years. He has visited us on the island a number of times.
With your permission, Mx. Chairman, I would like. on behsalf
of my colleagues, to ask Mr. Weisgall to make a statement on
our behalf.

Thank you.

Mxr. MURTHA. Thank you, Senatox.

Mxr. Weisgall.

Mxr. WEISGALL. During the past year, Mr. Chairman, I have
met regularly with the Bikini Council and members of the
Bikini community on Kili, and elsewhere, to revieuw
resettlement questions.

I guess I have been to Kili three times in the last 12
months. The community is somewhat dispersed, as you heard
earliexr this morning.

0f the approximately 1000 Bikinians, the majority, about
550 or so, live on Kili, another, oh, 250 oxr so, live on
Majuro Atoll, a number of them living on Ejit Island in
Majuro.

The remaindexr are scatteféd throughout the Marshall
Islands.

One has a strxong sense of deja vu in appearing before this
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736 subcommittee, which has actively followed the Bikini
737| situation since 1978.
738 Many of the same questions raised in 1978, and agiin in
739 1979 and 1980, remain unansuezéd today. In 1978, when the
740| people living on Bikini Island were again moved off
741] following disclosure that their body burdens of radioactive
742 | cesium-137 greatly exceeded Federal standards, the United
743| States and Trust Terxitory Governments presented a document
744}] to the Bikinians stating that '‘'Some of the Bikini people
745! will choose to remain on Kili indefinitely, and the
746| governments will accordingly undertake a program for. the
747 permanent rehabilitation of Kili.*'®
748 In 1980, I outlined the details of a comprehensive
749 rehabilitation program for Kili in testimony before this
750 subcommittee. Yet little action has been taken in the last
751 three years to improve the plight of the Bikinians.
752 Immediate action to upgrade Kili and Ejit is urgently
753| needed, since the United States has declared that Bikini
754| Atoll is off-limits foxr resettlement for 20 to 60 years.
755 In May 1979, the Department of Energy wrote to the
756{ Interior Department concerning radiological conditions on
757] Eneu. DOE stated that the deg;ee of uncextainty in
758 estimating long-texrm radiation doses on Eneu was similar to
759 the problems found on Eneuetak Atoll.

760 Based on these uncertainties, an Environmental Impact
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Statement prepared for the resettlement of Enewetak had
recommended a tightening of applicable U.S. radiation
guidelines from 500 millirem per year to 250 millirem.

Applying the Enewetak czifezia to Eneu, DOE concluded that
''"Even with imported food, the radiation doses to the people
on Eneu could not be expected to be in compliance with the
Eneuetak criteria for about 20-25 years.''

Even with the stringent conditions being met., the dose
predictions for Eneu would exceed the 250 millirem standard
which had been adopte§ by the»U.Squgyg:Ement ig: ;pgu.

| Some of the numbers are below 500, but every dose estimate
we have seen and is contained in the DOE booklet prepared

for the Bikinians, does have a predicted dose over 250

gi}}ifgm. even with these very stringent requirements being
imposed.

Based on this information which was £irst presented in
preliminary form in May of '79, two years ago, the
Department of Interior promptly informed the Bikinians,
Congress and the High Commissionex of the Trust Terxitoxy
that Eneu could no longer be considered as a resettlement
site for the Bikinians.

By letter dated June 1, 1379. DOI wrote to the Bikini
leadexrs, stating: .

'**211 of us here deeply regret that Eneu Island cannot be

used for residence for at least another 20-25 years., since
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786 we understand the deep feelings of the people of Bikini and
787( theixr hopes, that even though Bikini Island is not usable
788| now, Eneu Island possibly might have been. This is not nowu
789! possible.'! |
790 Similarly, in a report submitted to Congress one month
791{ later, pursuant to Public Law 95-348, DOX stated that there
792| was ''no gquestion that the Island of Eneu must be placed off
793| limits as a place of residence for the Bikini people for at
794 least another 20-25 years.''
795 Despite the United States' formal announcement in 1979
796! that Eneu Island could not be resettled for at least another
7971 20-25 years, cexrtain U.S. officials have inaccurately held
788] out the hope that parts of Bikini Atoll can be zesettled
799| soon.
800 For example, during a two-day dose assessment meeting held
801| on Kili on Octobex 8-9, 1980, called at the request of the
802 people of Bikini to receive information fxom the U.S.
803| Government regarding the radiological safety of Bikini
804| Atoll, the United States failed orxrally or in writing to
805| inform the Bikinians that their homeland could not be
806 resettled for many vears.
807 To the contrary, a membex:of the DOE team at the dose
808| assessment meeting stated unequivocally to the Bininians
809| that he would not hesitate to live on Eneu with his family.

$10 A bilingual booklet, given to you earliex this morning,
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prepared by DOE, discussed only the application of the

discarded 500 millirxem standard.

No mention was made of the 250 million standard adopted by

the United States ioz’evaluating living conditions on Bikini
or;fneu. and no one pointed out that all of the booklet's
predicted levels of exposure for Bikini and Eneu

unacceptably exceeded the 250 millirem standard adopted by

the U.S. Government. e

At the meeting, one of the Bikini leaders, who was rather
surprised at DOE's latest switch on Eneu, asked what had
happened in the 15 months since the June 1, 1979 U.S.
Government's letter to the Bikinians to change the étatement
in that letter that Eneu could not be resettled.

The DOE spokesman replied that he was not aware of any
such letter ox position by the United States.

This assessment was not disputed by the other six DOE
officials and scientists, led by an acting Deputy Assistant

Secretary, and the three DOI officials. led by a Deputy

Assistant Secretary, who attended the dose assessment

meeting.
Mxr. MURTHA. What was the date?
Mr. WEISGALL. The date of the dose assessment letter was

October 9, 1980. These kKinds of actions and statements by
the United States &are éxtzemely counterproductive, to say

the least. They axe wholly at odds with official U.S.
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836 policy on Bikini and Eneu.
837 They sadly raised false hopes among the Bikinians.
838| Moreover--and perhaps most unfortunately--such views may have
839! provided a reason for the failure of the United States to
840| make Kili a permanent home for the Bikinians.
841 One depends on the othex. Until a final decision is
842| reached on Bikini and Eneu, it is difficult to go ahead with
843! a decision.
XY I have said this foxr two years. The true facts must be
845 recognized and dealt with. The official U.S. position
846| regarding resettlement of Bikini and Eneu has not changed
847 | since June 1, 1979. Bikini is off limits for at least 30 to
8ug| 60 years, and Eneu is off limits for at least 20-25 years.
849 The United States has stated for sevexral years that the
850 Bikinians cannot return to their homeland. Nevertheless, it
851 has failed--until the last two weeks~--to take any action to
852| make the Bikinians' '‘'temporary'' home on Kili a more
853/ permanent one.
854 Neaxly three years ago, in testimony before this
855] subcommittee, Magistrate Juda refexrred to his people as
856| '‘victims of bureaucratic incompetence.''
857 That assessment still applies today. It led the Bikinians
858| to bring a lawsuit six years ago to force the United States
859 to conduct a thorxough raﬁiological survey of Bikini before

860| continuing with the resettlement of the atoll.
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M1. MURTHA. Let me understand what you are saying. They
did an initial assessment. Then after they were forced to

do an additional detailed assessment., they found the highex
levels of radiation, is that a;cuzate?

Mr. WEISGALL. That is correct.

Mxr. MURTHA. If it hadn't been for the lausuit, they
would not have found these higher levels of radiation, is
that mccurate?

Mr. WEISGALL. Well, there were signs before the lawsuit
was brought that there were problems. That was why the
lawsuit was brought.

Mxr. MURTHA. The question is, the government acted in
response to the lawsuit, not on their own initiative.

Is that what you are saying?

Mr. WEISGALL. That is generally correct. There uwere
trouble signs early on, but the resettlement was continued.
That was held in limbo for a three- oxr four-month period.

Then the lawsuit was brought, which said in essence, don't
continue with the resettlement of Bikini until you conduct a
thorough comprehensive radiological survey to see if it was
safe.

Mr. MURTHA. Was thezxe qrdecision in the lawsuit?

Mr. WEISGALL. Puzsuant:;o the settlement in the lauwsuit,
the thorough zadiologic;l survey was conducted. That showed

it was not safe and resettlement was stopped.
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This assessment also compelled the people to bring a
lawsuit two months ago seeking just compensation from the
United States for the taking and destruction of Bikini Atoll
and damages for breaches of fiduciazy obligations owed to
the Bikinians by the United States. This is a lawsuit born
of frustrations.

It is a last resort to force the United States to give the
BiKkinians what is justly due them. The lawsuit will be
prosecuted vigorously, but it is not an excuse for Congress
to avoid its responsibility to appropriate funds necessary
for the current well-being of the people.

Mr. MURTHA. How much money are you talk¥ing about herxe?

Mr. WEISGALL. The lawsuit seeks damages and just
compensation from the United States of a total of $u50
million. That is limited to the destruction and taking of
Bikini Atoll.

It is not related to any current obligations of the United
States to continue caring for the Bikinians in a Kili
rehabilitation project.

Two weeKks ago, as you heard earliexr, the High COmmissionez
awarded a contract to a private company in Guam to construct
a 3000-foot coral airstrip on Kili. This airstrxip, uwhen
completed, will help make Kili more accessible, end the
island's isolation and asid the people in case of food

shortages or medical emexgencies.
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However, the funding of this airstrip and the construction
of classrooms that were destroyed in a stoxm last December
will virtually deplete the Bikini Resettlement
Rehabilitation Account establi;héd in 1978 pursuant to
Public Law 95-348 for the resettlement and xelocation of the
BiKkini people.

This fund must be replenished as soon as possible in oxder
to carry out other Bikini projects that are long overdue.

Among these projects, and you have heard of some of thenm
already from the Interior witnesses, but imong them arxe the
preparation of a master plan for the rehabilitation of Kili
and Ejit. Some preliminary scoping worX has been coﬁpleted.
but a final master plan should be preparxed.

Implementation of the master plan, with the construction
of housing and community facilities that will be more than
temporaxry in nature.

Continuation of food support for Kili. The present food
program provides USDA food as =& diet supplement. This USDA
food is not meant_to--and. in fact, does not constitute--
provide a balanced and nutritious diet for the Bikinians.

Section 601(b) of Public Law 96-597, signed into lau just
last December, authorizes the Secretary of the Interioxr to
provide for the ''purchase oi’éood" and ''for the
transportation of such food" for the people of Bikini.

The High Commissioner's office should devise and implement
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& balanced and nutritious food program for the Bikinians
living on Kili and Ejit.

The food program currently supporting the people of
Enewetak Atoll could serve as a model for the Kili-Ejit
program, and it may be cost-efficient to coordinate the
planning of this program with the one recently implemented
at Enewetak.

Improvements in the Kili airstrip. The limited £unds
aQailable for Bikini permit only the construction of a
simple 3000-foot coral strip and for the clearing of trees
for 1000 feet on either end of the aixstrip.

The Bikinians feel that the strip should be lengthened to
5000 feet in orxrder to accommodate certain types of aircraft
that may be needed in an emexrgency.

In addition, improving the surface of this rudimentary
aixrstrip may be necessary in ordex to ensure continued safe
access to Kili. Lastly, some compensation may be in ordex
for those who are particularly injured by the placement of
the airstzxip.

Funding an independent scientific assessment of DOE's
radiological survey of Bikini. You have heard a little bit
about this earliex this morning. Pursuant to an agreement
settling the litigation initigted by the Bikinians in 1975,
the United States agreed to conduct a thorough zradiological

survey of the atoll and agreed that the people of Bikini may




NAME:

1010

1011

1012

1013

1014

1015

1016

1017

1018

1019

1020

1021

1022

1023

1024

1025

1026

1027

1028

1029

1030

1031

1032

1033

1034

RAP133080 PAGE 43

Mr. WEISGALL. Mr. Chairman, the United States has a
special obligation to the people of Bikini. It committed an
injustice to the Bikinians when it moved them off their
atoll in 1946 without just compensation and without caring
for them.

No such action would be sanctioned today. But for the
United States to fail to come to grips with this problem
after 35 years is to continue that injustice. This must
stop.

Thank you very much.

Mzr. MURTHA. Thank you, very much, Mr. Weisgall. Thank
you, Senator, and gentlemen.

We will have the Delegation from Eneuetak.

Is Mr. deYoung still here? I would like « rxeply from the
Department of Interior and Department of Energy about the
confusion which now exists, and what was said by the
delegation in fheiz meeting.

It is cleaxr to me the Government's position. It is not
clear to me what the delegation said when they uwere there,
and I would like that confusion to be cleared up for the
record.

Mr. DEYOUNG. Yes, we will provide that for the record.

[The information followus:]

TXXXXXEXXX COMMITTEE INSERT *XXXXXExxX
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Wednesday, May 13, 1981

DELEGATION FOR ENEWETAK

WITNESSES

HERTES JOHN, MAGISTRATE;

BINTON ABRAHAM, IRO;J RI ENJEBI;

NAPATALY PETER, REPRESENTING IROIJ JOHANNES PETER;

SAM LEVY, SECRETARY;

THEODORE R. MITCHELL, COUNSEL TO ENEWETAK PEOPLE;

JOHN SILK, COUNSEL TO ENEWETAK PEOPLE AND INTERPRETOR;
DR. A. BERTRAND BRILL, CONSULTANT TO ENEWETAK PEOPLE;
DR. MICHAREL A. BENDER, CONSULTANT TO ENEWETAK PEOPLE; AND

DR. ROBERT L. BERGMAN, CONSULTANT TO ENEWETAK PEOPLE
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Mr. MURTHRA. Now, Mr. Mitchell, as I understand, is the
counsel, I

Mr. MITCHELL. Yes, sir.

Mr. MURTHA. Mr. Mitchell, you have 20 minutes for a
presentation. If you will introduce your colleagues, and

then we will proceed.
We have two statements. Both 0f those statements will
aprear for the record.

[The statements of Theodore R. Mitchell and Robert L.

Bexrgman follow: ]

*xxxxxxxx%x INSERT 1b-1 XEXXXEXXXXEX
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Mr. MITCHELL. Thank you. To my xight is John Silk. who
will serve as translator.

To his right is Hertes John, Magistrate. To his xight is
Napataly Peter, a substitute i;: his fathex, who is too aged
to make the trip this time.

Binton Abraham, and next to him is Sam LeviT Secretary to
the Counsel.

Mx. MURTHA. We have your stntemeﬁt foxr the recoxd, Nr.
Mitchell. We Know this is a very difficult problem, but
hope you can handle it in 20 minutes.

Mx. MITCHELL. We will certainly trxry. The Magistrate

would like to make a brief opening statement, translated by

Mxr. Silk.
Mr. JOHN. {through intexrpretexr) Mr. Chaizman, it is a
great pleasure to appear before you and this committee. I

have only a few comments to make at this time.

I would like to extend our greetings to you and members of
the committee.

Mr. Chairman, I want to thank you and the members of this
committee for the funds which wexre appropriated last year
foxr a boat for the use of the people of Eneuetak, and also
for the funds that were also appropriated foxr the
supplemental food program.

There are, houwever, a few things which still need to be

accomplished, and we would like to ask the assistance of
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1084 this committee.
1085 One of these things is the return of the people of Enjebi
1086| to Enjebi Island. We would like to renew our request for
1087{ your committee's help to zebuiid the necessary houses and
1088 plan the Island.
1089 Another matter of importance to us is the radiation health
1090} program intended for the islands affected by the nuclea:x
1091| testing program.
1092 We ask your assistance in encouraging the Department of
1093]| Intexior to complete the plan. That, too, also needs
1094 funding.
1095 Mr. Chairman, in oxder to facilitate our presentation, we
1096 have asked our lawyer, Mr. Mitchell, and our doctors to
1097 speak on our behalf. Before I give these gentlemen the
1098 balance of the time allotted for our presentation, I would
1099| like to make a general statement about the desires of the
1100| people of Enewetak.
1101 As you are aware, Mr. Chairman, the Atoll of Enewetak has
1102] contributed substantially to the nuclear capability of this
1103 country. As a result, millions of people in this country
1104] have benefited from the use of Enewetak.
1105 Today, the people of thiizcountzy can be confident that
1106| they have a strong military defense system to defend their
1107] country and their homes.

1108 Enewetak, a small dot on the world globe, made a laxge
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1109 part of this possible. Today we, the people of Enewetak,
1110 ask the greatest and most powerful country on the face of
1111| the earth to extend a helping hand to the 678 people of
1112] Enewetak. |
1113 Mr. Chairman., there is a special relationship between the
1114 Government of the United States and people of Eneuwetak. We
1115! did not initiate this relationship, nor were uwe given a
1116 choice. vsut the fact is, if it is therxe, it exists.
1117 This is all I have to say, Mr. Chairman. Thank you and
1118| the members of this committee on behalf of the peocple of
1119 Enewetak. Thank you.
1120 Mx. MURTHA. Because of my time constraints, we are going
1121} to adjourn until 1:00 o'clock, then let you come back at
1122 1:00 o'clock and make your additional comments.
1123 I would ask, Mr. deYoung, for you to bring your delegation
1124| back at 1:00 o'clock, also, in case you are needed.
1125 Mr. MITCHELL. Mr. Chairman, I think it would be helpful

1126] if we had the same DOE people back.

1127 Mr. MURTHA. He is going to bring DOE and Intexiox back.
1128 The éommittee will now adjourn until 1:00 p.m. Thank you.
112¢ (Whereupon, at 11:20 a.m., the subcommittee xecessed, to

1130, reconvene at 1:00 p.m., the sihe day.)
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RPTR KNOWLES
1:30 p.m.
AFTERNOON SESSION
Mr. YATES. Sorxy I couldn't be here this morning. I had
some important business in anothexr Appropriations
subcommittee, and I had to interrogate a witness there.

Mr. Mitchell. ‘

Mr. MITCHELL. Thank you very much. It is a pleasure to
have you chairxing the meeting this afternoon. We coverifed
the preliminary mattexrs rather well this morning with Mr.
Murtha.

The elderly gentleman who was with us last year, MNx.
Petexr, was not able to make the trip again. In his place is
his son, Nepataly Peter. Some of the other faces here are
familiar to you, I am sure. Hertes John, the Magistrate;
Binton Abraham, from the northern part of the atoll, Enjebi
Iroij; and Sam Levi is the Secretary.

Mx. YATES. We welcome them all.

Mx. MITCHELL. To my left we have three doctors, three
different types. Dr. Brill is our advisor with respect to
cancer, somatic effects of radiation. Dr. Bender is a
geneticist Knowledgeable lboutjthe genetic effects of
radiation. Dr. Berman, to my immediate left, is =
psychiatrist. He will bring to yo some new information

which hasn't been presented before.
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1156 Mr. YATES. I undestand theixr statements are all part of
1157 the recoxd., too.
1158 [The information follows: |

1159

1160 XXXXXEXEXX TNSERT 2-1 FXXXXEZTXXX




NAME:

1161

1162

1163

1164

1165

1166

1167

1168

1169

1170

1171

1172

1173

1174

1173

1176

1177

1178

1179

1180

1181

1182

1183

1184

1185

HAP133080 ) PAGE 51

Mr. MITCHELL. That is right.

Mr. YATES. You may proceed.

Mr. NITCHELL. Thexe are two issues that I, given ourx
limited time. I think we ought‘to focus on. That is Enjebi,
resettlement of that particular island within the atoll.
Then, if we may, if there is sufficient time, the radiation
health program, which was authorized a year ago, and still
is yet to be planned and budget put together. even though
the Department of the Interior is bringing you a rxeport of
January 1 this year.

Mx. YATES. 1Is Intexiox hexe?

Mr. MITCRELL. They are here.

Hr. YATES. What happened to the report we were to receive

earliexr this year?

Mr. DEYOUNG. A preliminary repoxrt was supplied on January

7,.1981. It set forth some of the difficulties we had
experienced in preparing the final plan. Clarification is
being sought and a final proposal will be foxrthcoming in
time.

Mr. YATES. In time means what time?

MEy?
Mr. DEYOUNG. Within the met-six months, perhaps.

Mr. YATES. Did we have & hearing on what the preliminaxy

plan indicated?
Mr. DEYOUNG. Not as yet.

Mr. YATES. Go ahead, Mzr. Mitchell.
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1186 Mr. MITCHELL. I will be happy to come back to that in due
1187 course. It seems to us--and what I will tzy to do here is
1188| just lay a general background for comments from the experts,
1189| and to enable you to more séilliully cross examine--it seems
1190} to us that the Enewetak cleanup and rehabilitation program,
1191| in large part, is a great success story. It is, I think on
1192 the part of nearxly everyone involved, fxom the Enewetak
1193 people, to the Department of Defense, even the Department of
1194 Enerxgy and in many ways, the Department of the Interior as
1195| well, although we axe rathexr critical of them.
1196 I think that with respect to the precise question of the
1197]| resettlement of Enjebi, which is the largest part of the
1198 unfinished business before us, we have approached that
1199 question in the most reasonable and prudent fashion so s to
1200| make an informed choice, an informed decision.
1201 Just to outline in the briefest possible way what we have
1202{ done, starting with the cleanup program, which was part and
1203| parcel of the cleanup program was & continual radiologicsal
1204 assessment of what was being done and what should be done
1205( next.
1206 Once the cleanup was finished, there 4#iuas anothex
1207| radiological survey. Soil meaguxements. in particular at
1208| Enjebi. Once the plutionium ;;oblem was solved so the soil

1209]| concentrations of plutionium were at or below 40 microcuries

1210| per gram, it then became a question of what will the radio
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nuclids do in the #oo0d chain?

Following the so0il measurements that were made after the
cleanup was finished, we then called upon the Department of
Enexrgy, through the Laurence Livexmoxe Laboratory in
California, to do an updated dose assessment. They have
done that, and you have before you, presented earlier this
morning, a final dose assessment which., standing alone,
doesn't mean very much to us.

Its conclusion is a number, a predicted radiation dose
which is based upon the soil measurements, the diet to be
observed by the people, and the way they inténd to live upon
that island. Ncw that has been done.

The next reasonable and logical step~--well it looks like

that.

Dxr. BENDER. This is the document?

Mr. MITCHELL. Bruce, was the final dose assessment
provided this morning? I assumed that it was. J

THE CommITTEE RECEIVED CoPIES oF T, FINAL EmngwET
Dr. WACHHOLZ. JYou.uere-prosentad-thisnoEning. pest ﬁﬂfﬂﬂf~a

Mx. YATES. That was 8 diffexrent one.

Mxr. MITCHELL. Basically the dose assessment is
straightforward, although extremely complicated and
involving a lot of calculatio%s.

Mr. YATES. Do you have notes on this?

Dx. BENDER. No.

Mr. YATES. All right, thank you.
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Mr. MITCHELL. It is a matter of taking all the soil
measurements., measurements of the radio nuclids on the
island, putting that together with what people intend to
eat, then calculating what theAdose will be. That is what
we have done here. The prediction of the dosage is
expressed in MIL/REM. We give those numbers to Dr. Bender
and Dxr. Brill and ask them, what do they mean?

Last ar, we provided yéu a copy of their report, this blue
covered document. Since that report was completed, the dose
assessment, the final dsoe assessment has been done. So ue
have asked Drxr. Brill and Dr. Bendex, to zevise'theiz.zepozt.
You have before you their statements, which does that. What
we would like to do, in due course, is have both Dr. Brill
and Drxr. Bendexr comment briefly upon their interpretation of
the dose as it how stands.

Then finally., once the dose, the predicted dose 1is
intexrpreted in terms of health effects, an increase in the
risk of cancexr, an increase in the zisk of genetic effects.,
once we have that interpretation from Dx. Bender and Dx.
Brill, the people then arxe in a position to evaluate that
increased risk in terms of everything else that is iqpo:tant
to them--the value of their lggd.. the value of
reestablishing the commgnity ;t Enjebi, which to them, is of
vital importance.

We brought Dx. Bergman along because we asked him sometime
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ago, to take a look at all of this, and tell us from the
perspective of a behavioral scientist, what effect it may
have upon he people to XKeep them away from Enjebi. His
evaluation has been provided to you as & written report for
the record, and we would like him to have the opportunity to
sreak briefly to that question. There sre potential ill
effects fxrom keeping people away from Enjebi.

Mr. YATES. No ill effects from Keeping the people auay?

Mr. MITCHELL. There are. There are potential ill
effects, health effects in Keeping them auway.

Mr. YATES. In other words, they want to go home?

Mr. MITCHELL. That si right. They want very badly to go
home. They feel very badly., as long as they cannot.

Mrx. YATES. We read the report submitted by Drs. Bendex
and Brill. The conclusion says, after stating premises:

''We have reexamined our earlier Enewetak health effects
estimates in light of the more recent dose and cancer risk
coefficient estimates. We f£ind the risk is still small. Re
note that our revised estimates remain in remarkably good
agreement with those provided by DOE. We still conclude it
is entirely possible that the radiation exposures of the
Enewetak people, resulting from return of the dry Enewetak
to the southezn Islandst and ;he dry Enjebi to theixr home,
Wwill nevexr result in even a single case of disease among

either the returning population.''’
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You mean ox their descendants xather than of their
descentants?

Dr. BENDER. There are several typos.

Mx. YATES. That is a tyﬁd. isn't it? O0x their
descendants.

Mr. MITCHELL. It may be helpful, since the numbers--we
might as well deal with t£is quite openly--the numbers in
this dose assessment you now have before you, the £final dose
assessments are somewhat highexr than the ones contained in
the preliminary dose assessment that formed the basis of the
earliexr estimates made by Dr. Bender and Dx. Brill.

Mr. YATES. But'they concluded nevertheless that, even
though they are higher, they nevertheless are small, and
therefore, should not affect them. Is that a correct
conclusion?

Dx. BERGMAN. That is correct.

Dxr. BENDER. VYes sir.

Mxr. YATES. What about the zate of increase? You
indicated that on the basis of the two studies, the laterx
study showed a higher inciéence. if I understood what Mrx.
Mitchell is saying. If that is true, is there a zate that
might affect them if they retuxrn?

Dx. BENDER. No. The ddée assessments have been revised,
generally upwards. In the ordexr of 20 percent. 1In a

general way the effects about whch ue are concerned are a
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linear function of accumulated doses, say 30 years or 50
Percent. So it is inevitable that the health effects
estimate matter will increase as dose increases. That does
not mean that the rxisk perx unif dose is any different, nor
that there will be greatex risks in future years as a result
of some accumulations of doses. We have accounted for that.

In fact, the risk later on, aftexr about eight years in the
case of Enjebi, whether we start having locally groun
coconuts and things available, will start to decline.

Mxr. YATES. Really?

Dr. BENDER. And the risks will decline with each
succeeding generation, generally.

Mx. YATES. The s0il is clear then, and coconuts grown on
that land will not have the same effects as the coconuts--
where was that? BiKini, yes. Are you familiar with Bikini?

Dr. BENDER. Yes, to an extent.

Mr. YATES. Yes, well we took them off the Bikinis because
they uwere eating the coconuts. I guess they had a highex
incidence of possible cancer producing agents than is
present at Enewetak or Enjebi.

Dx. BENDER. The Bikini people, as I undexstand the
situation, some of them uezxe mgved back,, and did indeed eat
a lot of coconuts, and were io;nd indeed to have higher body
burdens than had been anticipated, when it was anticipated

they would not be eating so many coconuts.
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The present final reassessment of potential radiological
doses for Enewetak is based on several things. It is based
on so0il radio nuclid measurements. It is based on knowledge
about the uptake of those :adi; nuclids fxom the so0il into
things like coconuts. And it is based on the diet that we
believe the people o0f Enewetak will follow. It is given in
fact in terms of availability to outside foods and
nonavailability of outside foods. So these factors are
taken caxe of in the dose assessment here, I believe.
Mr. YATES. What would be the requirement for outside
foods? Will they have to be----
Mr. MITCHELL. The preferred diet of the Enewetak people--
Mr. YATES. 1Is it indigenous, or will it have to be
imported?
Mr. MITCHELL. As it now stands, based on a survey taken a
little while back, the dietary survey, the figuzes in this
dose assessment, they prefer to eat 60 percent imported
foods, 40 percent local.
Mr. YATES. What food will they have locally?
Mr. MITCHELL. Coconut, bread fruit, bananas. Tazxo is not
available. The islands just won't sustain them.
Dr. BENDER. Pork, chickeh. seafood.
Mr. YATES. They hdve that. Small farms?
Mr. MITCHELL. MWell, pigs and chickens, back yard farming.

Mx. YATES. What did they do before the bombs, and beforxe
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the war, as far as their foo0d?

Mr. MITCHELL. Before the war the islands were in much
better shape.

Mr. YATES. I am sure the§ were, but what did they eat?

Mr. MITCHELL. The same thing.

Mr. YATES. They didn't import did they?

Mr. MITCHELL. Hertos John will be the expert witness on
that.

Mr. SILK. Before war, ﬁhat kind of diet did they observe?

{Mr. Silk is interpreting for Hertes John)

Mr. SILK. Before the war, we used to eat poxrk,. chickens.

Mr. YATES. The same thing they eat now?

Mr. SILK. Fish, taro, banana, bread fruit, lime. Those
axre the things----

Mr. YATES. Arxre those still present on Eneuwetak?

Mr. SILK. No.

Mzr. YATES. They are not?

Dr. BENDER. But they will be. They have been planted on
Enewetak and other islands. They have not yet, I believe,
be replanted on Enjebi.

Mr. MITCHELL. I was at Enewetak the middle of the month.

The houses are beautiful. Thg coconut trees are about knee
high. Bread fruit trees, most of them werxe blown away in a
storm a few weeks ago. It looks like a newly completed

housing project in Scottsdale, Axrizona. It is desolated.
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The long ranging agricultural program, which is a mattter
before you as part of the Administration request, is
something that is a very, rather prosaic, but vital part of
the follow-on, is also something we support. But this kind
of thing, as I implied in the question is what rxeally is
needed to restore Enewetak to its original conditions so it
cold support the people at a reasonable standaxd of living.

Mr. MURTHA. Will they ever become self-sufficient in
food?

Mr. YATES. As they uere before?

Mr. MITCHELL. They will aluways probably need to import
some food. But self-sufficiency for that atoll, development
of an economy foxr that atoll, is the prime objective of
these people nouw.

We have been talking to the Solaxr Pouer Corporation, a
subsidiary of Exxon to develop a solar power program for the
island. We are tapping all the businessmen we Kknow ox can
find to put together a Kind of round table to begin coming
up with ideas for exploitation of the marine resources. The
boat which you appropriated last year will help in that
regard. Ultimately., this will be the test of whether the
whole effort is successful. P

Mzr. YATES. Maybe you ought to ask the psychiatrist
whethexr that is good or bad.

Is it good?
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Go ahead, Mx. Murtha.

Mr. MURTHAR. How many more people today, than say before
the war?

Mx. MITCHELL. Just before Christmas, 1947, when they wuweze
136. Now we need a curxrent census. MWe have been using the
numbexr 550, but Hexrtes, the Magistrate, tells me he thinks
it is about 770. It has been a while since thexe was an
accurate census.

Mx. YATES. So you have got an island now that once
supported 136 people, now it will be required to suppozt
over 6007

Mr. MITCHELL. The tastes of the people have changed, too.

Even in those remote islands.

Mr. YATES. Now they want television?

Mr. MITCHELL. Well, I haven't heard that yet. But they
want outboard motors so they can go chase the tuna.

Mr. YATES. The reason I asked Dr. Bergman the gquestion
was, I had seen a television program, and of course Margaret
Mead's anthropological studies always raised the questions
ahout the return to the homes, and what impact of western
culture is likely to bring upon them. They will be going
home to their islsands, we hogf. Will the advent and
introduction of pzivatg ente;pzise change their culture to
the extent where they no longer have the same Kind of

cultural relationships they had before?
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1436 Dr. BENDER. I think the crucial think about social change
1437 is how it occuxrs. Particularly whether it is something that
1438| comes from within the culture, as evolutionary change{
1439| something that makes sense to fhem and that they want, or
1440| whethe it comes as a big shock. There is evidence that
1441| cultural change among any of us hsa certian effects on
1442 health. There is a lot of evidence also that forced
1443{ cultural change and destruction of the culture has much more
1444 | severe health effects.
1445 Mr. YATES. Do they want the introduction of Nr.
1446] Mitchell's clients, like Exxon?
1447 Mr. MITCHELL. Exxon is not my client. MWe arxe fzying to
1448| exploit them.
1449 Mxr. YATES. Allright, exploitees., then.
1450 Mr. MITCHELL. It is impexative that whatever business or
1451| economic enterprises are developed, are developed with the
1452| #ull participation, and ultimately., based upon the decisions
1453 of the people themselves. We are not looking for
1454 businessmen drxiven by a profit incentive as much as we are
1455| altruism.
1456 Mr. YATES. I know that. But altruism soemtimes had
1457 deleterious effects.
1458 Mr. MITCHELL. It could fndeed. We are acutely awarxe of
1459 that. )

1460 Mz. YATES. Right. They go home--I don't remembezx, I
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should I think, but I don't remembexr what the social
stxu;tuxe will be like when they’get home. Do they have
community ownerxrship of the property again? How do they
mllocatge the resources of the‘community? How does each one
receive a proportion? Have they agreed to this kind of an
approach yet? Will they go back to their ancestral holding
and cultures, or houw uill‘it take place?

Mr. MITCHELL. I can aénsuez that in part. And &ll of the
people--there are now 100 people who have returned to
Ujelang. But every;body has resettled to Enewetak, the
southern islands of the atoll. Enjebi is yet to be decided.

Everybody decided to go back on an experimental basis to
see whethexr they could survive and function there, starting
about last September, late last fall. All but 100 are still
living there now on the islands of Enewetak, Majuxro and
Enjebi.

Puring the planning foxr the rehabilitation program, the
planning council selected by the people themselves went
back, actually marched up and down the islands and
reestablished all the traditional parcels--latos--out to the
lagoon and sea. All those were reestablished. The land

rights associated therewith were in fact reestablished

hiad
-

through that process.

~

Mr. YATES. Without complaint from anybody?

Mz. MITCHELL. There uere differences. At times there
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were sharp differences. <They have all been settled amicably
among the group itself. They were left entirely to do that
sort of thing. I wasn't involved. We didn't let anybody
else be involved, we left them alone to do it themselves.

In terms of--these people have been isolated all these years.

Mxr. YATES. Answer my question. What happens to the
products of the soil here, or to the foo0d?

Mr. MITCHELL. I think we better tuzrn to Hexrtos John fox
that.

Mzr. YATES. Hexrtos, what happens now? Suppose you go
back, suppose they go back to the islands. How do they
distribute all of the food, how do they distribue the land.
how do they distribute the leadership, the ownexrship? Tell
us about the culture.

Mr. SILK. Before we return., we have a planning council--l
committee-~to take care of that. We try to woxrk it out as
best we could, try to redistribute the lands accozrding to
what we know before we left Enewetak.

Mr. YATES. The lands have been taken care of. What about
distribution of food.

Mr. SILK. Distribution of food is not--we haven't decided
on that. P

Mr. YATES. I knou: but ;i you go back, there are going to
be imports of food that hasn't been growun. You now have

over 500 oxr 600 people, where previously you had 136. The
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1511 land was distributed on the original 136, or was it
1512| distributed to the 500 and some? How was the land
1513] distributed?
1514 Mx. SILK. We are distxibﬁting the land accoxrding to the
1515| lineage system.
1516 Mr. YATES. I don't know what that means.
1517 Mx. SILK. It means aqcozding to your family, coming from
1518| your mother's side.
1518 Mr. YATES. Do the descendants of the mother's own the
1520| land now?
1521 Mr. SILK. The land is decided two ways. You get your
1522} land rights from your mothexr's and also from your father's.
1523 Mr. YATES. That is Kkind of a double lineage system, then.
1524 But the thing I am wondering about is, is there an overiflouw

1525| of people hexe who don't own anything?

1526 Mr. SILK. No, they will still have land.

1527 Mxr. YATES. I don't understand that. Unless all the land-
1528

1529 Mr. MITCHELL. Can you just explain based on what you

1530| understand? John Silk is with our office in Majuro and also
1531| served as translaterx. I think he may be able to provide the
1532 answexr. What increasing popq§ation. how do they continue to
1533| allocate land so everybody gets some, that is the question.

1534 Mr. YATES. If they do, if in fact they do, because what

1535| happens to the product of the soil? Presumably if he owns a
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plot of land and plants his food therxe, how does the person
who doesn't own land get fed?

Mr. SILK. To answer the question, according to what I
know about land distxibution, i haven't heard of any Majuro
who doesn't have land xright in the Marshall Islands.

Mr. YATES. They all have a land right?

Mr. SILK. All the families have a land right.

Mxr. YATES. Some own more land than others?

Mx. SILK. That could be true., yes. But there is no one
person that you can say ouns & piece of property, because
the land rights are within the family unit, the group. It
is not parcelled out to individuals.

Mr. YATES. Are thexe any people who wouldn't have sonme
interest in some island somewhexre? Apparently not.

Mr. SILK. It could be that there will be some people who
have land rights on one island but don't have it on the
other island. But that doesn't mean they don't have any
land rights at all.

Mr. YATES. OKay. Well, how are they going to get fed?

Mr. SILK. Either they will get their food from the
parcels of land that their families have or---- |

Mxr. YATES. Imported?

Mxr. SILK. Imported.
\

Mr. YATES. How will the imported food be distributed?

Mr. MITCHELL. That is a current question. They arxe doing
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that now. HKow is it done?

Mr. SILK. We distribute that according to the population,
how many people are there.

Mr. YATES. Equal shares?'

Mr. SILK. Equal shares.

Mr. YATES. Okay. 8o there is no trouble in paradise,
right?

Mr. SILK. Thezre could aluways be trouble.

(Laughter)

Mr. SILK. But we trxy to do our best to try to distribute
equally.

Mr. YATES. All right. Do they have any trouble? ORkay,
what are the troubles?

Mr. SILK. Well, like now, there are a number of our group
who are not on Enewetak. They are on the other islands,
Marshall Islands. And they want to get a share. As it is
right now, the standing is that we divided the food among
the people who are actually living on that island. So thexe
is another problem.

Mr. YATES. How is that going to be solvgd?

Mr. SILK. Those people will have the food we give thenm,
and there won't be any pxoblem:

Mr. YATES. Do they know {he results of the reports, does
the chief know the zesulis of the reports we have showing

what the incidence is and so forth? Are they aware that
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there is a possible dangexr? The doctors aren't willing to
say thexre is no possible danger, are you?

Dr. BENDER. We are not. We have tried to explain to thenm
the risks as we see them. I bélieve they undexstand thenm.

Mzr. MITCHELL. In September 1979, the Department of Energy
and Department of Interioxr representatives, as well as Dr.
Bendexr and Dr. Brill and the rest of us, went to Ujelang
whexre the people were staying. I wish we had had more time.

The Department of the Interior was anxious to get the boat
back again. Depaxrtment of Enexgy made a lengthy
presentation. We met with Bender and Brill and another
doctoxr. We evalauted the dose assessment. People
consdiered the risk estimates which were before us then,
which as you now know, are just slightly less than what you
arxre now looking at.

The people weighed that in with all the othex
considerations important to them. The restricted land base,
the need for everyone to inhabit whexe they traditionally
belong. They decided it was resettlable. They asked us to
come here and ask for the funds to do that.

Mr. YATES. Hou much money is needed?

Mr. MITCHELL. The unofficial Interior estimate, I think,

hd
-

as $6 million.
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Mx. YATES. Houw do me xresettle them if the Secretary of
the Interior says they shouldn't be resettled, which is the

condition at the present time?

Mr. MITCHELL. You are referxing to the early January
lettex?
Mr. YATES. The lettexr of January 5th by the Deputy Undex

Secretary., who says, Cecil Andrus, said the Secretary of
Interior detexrmined that radiation exposure #alls below
Federal standards.

Further, the Secretary believes the most acceptable way to
ensure the people of Enjebi to return to their homeland in
the future would be for the establishment of a housing trust
fund to be used only when Enjebi Island was deemed safe fox
habitation.

Well, the doctors are deeming it safe. What adbout the
Department of Interior, are they deeming it safe?

Mr. MITCHELL. That is the o0ld Department of Interior.
We have called upon them to reconsider.

Mxr. YATES. Well, Mr. Bettenberg represents the neuw
Department of Intexior. He used to represent the old one;
now he represents the new one.

Mzr. MITCHELL. Just so £t is clear, we have written and
called upon the new Department of Interior to reconsider
this. They have said they will do this.

Mr. YATES. Who is ''"they?''
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1634 Mr. MITCHELL. In this case, it is either Billy lee Hart,
1635/ ox one of the under secretaries. I can Provide a copy of

1636 | the letter for the record.

1637 [The information iollous=i

1638

1639 FXXXXXIXXX COMMITTEE INSERT XXXsxxsxxx
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Mr. YATES. Who from Interior wants to comment on that?
Mx. BETTENBERG. I frxrankly can't.
Mr. YATES. How about Mx. deYoung?
Mxr. DEYOUNG. I would be‘happy to.
Mx. YATES. What is your title, Mr. deYoung?
Mr. DEYOUNG. Senior Assistant for Office of Territorial

and International Affairs. I would be happy to» comment on
that.

Mr. Mitchell is correct. On behalf of the people of
Enewetak, he has submitted a lettexr to Secretary Watt,
requesting the Secretary to re-examine Secretary Andrus'
decision.

This issue is before the new Administration and will be

revieuwed.

Mx. YATES. When was that done? When did you give
Secretary Watt the neu letter?

Mr. DEYOUNG. I would say probably about tuo’f%z;; ago.
But it is pending. It will be looked at.

Mr. YATES. What is your feeling, personally, about what

the f£indings of the doctors are, and what about your
advisors?

Where is the gentleman from DOE?

Mr. DEYOUNG. We “have the DOE contingent in the rear of
the room.

Mxr. YATES. There is no hiding place in here, you Rnou.
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Mr. MITCHELL. Mx. Chairman, I might sharpen the issue a
bit by suggesting a question. The letter here says that the
radiation standards are not complied with. I would assert,
shall now assert. |

Mxr. YATES. ''I do now assert.'’

Mr. MITCHELL. I do now assert that the dosages you are
looking a8t in this final report are within the radiation
protection guides, the most stringent govexrnment criterxia.

Mr. YATES. Mr. deYoung, having heard your assertion,
uénts to reply.

Mr. DEYOUNG. I would like to remind the committee, as

well as Mr. Mitchell--

Mr. YATES. I don't like the way this begins.
Mr. MITCHELL. I am used to it.
Mx. DEYOUNG That when the Armed Sexvices committee

T 82k e o
orlgznallyI:fpxopxlateéjmoney for the start of the clean-up,

+hey directed and ordered that theze should be no . J@v’*
h)’—e&«w'mtﬂl.l.azl £ic- ML ral J&d/&“’“'
resettlement in Eneuwetak Atoll, unless thef\sems set by the

Bepartrent of—the—ther] AEC be followed.

Because of uncertainties, the EPA at that time xecommended
,U’M‘d/' Abc/ W¢//~AT¢) Meun: 1l (/ ’ //'L Jw Lf
that the 500-zrem levelﬂps(.ut in half, to %§0 We wexe
d}« L’ ‘/V "‘" f i
exdered not to do any resettlement unless’\:ﬂ:ﬁ;ts 250¢ ﬂé—;»:é:{

Mr. Mitchell is perfectly aware of this. All of the ~

LRGN

Enewetak resettlement program has been on the basis of 250
G:.: ol

zem. This is not a[standard.
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This was a recommendation we were directed to follow.
Mr. YATES. I know. The fact Mr. Mitchell is aware of
that doesn't mean it is right.
,Mr. DEYOUNG. I know. What I am saying is that the
M 4 —-L/Yﬁff ’.'1 1 R
,zehabilitation program that was carried out was eserpiedosut.

under a directive from a committee of the U.S. Congress.

Mr. YATES. Which committee?
Strade
Mx. DEYOUNG. The\Armed Sexvices committee.
Mr. YATES. When?
aaZﬁa\<?:d

Mr. DEYOUNG. That M the oxiginal money fox

the clean-up program.
Mr. YATES. Mr. Mahoney's committee? Was this

appropriations, or Armed Sexrvices committee?

. ,“".gd’(_L ) ’/ X / s , ’,,‘ ,'r:"'
Mr. DEYOUNG. A Armed Services, j¢/-. 1205 '“ﬁ"”/, g
,.‘,l'.;’((_ -.‘i‘ ."A Pra] IR .,(/". -I‘/'A',\-_ /‘Ll—” -'1-4'-/: /’,

Mr. YATES. They can't appropriate. They recommend.

Okay.

How realistic is the 2503&&&&?7

Mr. DEYOUNG. It is met in the southern islands. Thexe
is no problem at all.

Mx. YATES. That is fine. Does the Secretary's diiective
apply to the southexrn islands as well?

Mr. DEYOUNG. That's coEzect.

Mxr. YATES. Then the SeZ:etazy's letter won't let them go

back tc the southern islands, will it?

Mr. DEYOUNG. No, I am saying the southern islands are




NAME: HAP133080 PAGE 74
1715 way belowf250, Zlauui.
1716 ‘ Mzx. YATES. They are already there. Does the Secretary
1717 agree with that?
1718 Mr. DEYOUNG.  Yes, theze.is no problem with the southern

1719} islands.

1720 Mr. YATES. Just the northern islands?

1721 Mzr. DEYOUNG. Just the northern islsnds and Enjebi.
1722 Mr. YATES. De we have a map?

1723 Mxr. MITCHELL. The eastern chain. Then you come to

1724| Enjebi near the top.

1725 Mr. YATES. Enjebi is right at the north.

1726 Mr. MITCHELL. That is right. That is where about half
1727 the people once lived.

1728 Mr. YATES. And they want to go back there. What about
1729{ the other small islands? Were they nevexr occupied?

1730 Mr. MITCHELL. They were always available for copra
1731| production and gathering of food.

1732 Mr. YATES. Will they be available? Oh, that is where
1733| they deposited everything, isn't it? Yes, I remembexr now.

1734 It's been a yeaxr.

1735 I hadn't zeally remembered it so uwell. I see Runet, named
1736 aftexr Yvonne. e
1737 Mxr. MITCHELL. That -was the English name foxr the islands.

1738 The applicable radiation guide-=~

1739 Mr. YATES. Is the only dispute left Enjebi?
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Mr. MITCHELL. That's it. Enjebi has two numbexs in it.
Annual zate, and a 30-year dose.

Mr. YATES. How far above 250 are you in Enjebi?

Mr. MITCHELL. 250 is the wrong number with all due
respect. It is 500.

Mr. YATES. 250 is the number Mr. deYoung used.

Mxr. MITCHELL. Mr. deYoung xrespectfully is mistaken. The
DOE people will agree he is mistaken. The applicable numberx
is 500 millirem. On an annual basis.

In 30 years, which is the dose of relevance to genetic
effects, five rem, or 5000 millirem, is the guide, not the
limit, not the limit, but the guide.

The limits you see for dose, page 8 of our statement, 226
millirem is the dose our doctors tell us is relevant on an
annual basis.

So 226 as against a standard of 500 millirxem. For the 30-
year dose, we are 1.8 sbove the five, above the standards
themselves, radiation protection guidance, expressly
permits, where justified, a dose at a rate highexr than five
in 30 years, if there is a good reason for doing so.

The 1.8 difference betuween the five rem, and the 6.8 which

is the prediction, is a matter I would like our doctors to

ol
-

comment upon.
They say it is not a dangerxous thing by any means. And I

would challenge the DOE to say otheruise.
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Mx. YATES. A question Y should like to ask is, suppose
there were no remnants, relics of the bomb blasts. What
would be the rems that would be applicable just in a sunlit
island like that., much lowerx tﬁan the consequences as a
result--

Dr. BRILL. 3.5 microrads per hour or an annual dose of

30.7 millirem per year, as opposed to Denvexr, which is 140.3

millizem. 140 versus 30.
Mr. YATES. Because Denver is higher?
Dr. BRILL. Highexr, and also because of the naturally

occuring radioactive materials on the Colorado Plateau.

Dx. BENDER. Also because they are closer to the equator.,
which influences the cosmic rate. .

Dr. BRILL. A fouxrth, or one-fifth.

Dx. BENDER. As we pointed out in the 1979 document, the

kinds of doses we are talking about for the people of
Enjebi, should they return, certainly the people of Eneuetak
as they have returned, are in the general range of exposures
that people around the world take voluntarily, and ncbody is
the least bit concerned.

That is to say, people choose to live in Denvex, and
nobody says, '‘'Well, that is dangerous, and we have to move
them away.''

Elseuhere in the world, there are some xather high

zadiation background areas, in Brazil and India, where




-
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people live and receive doses far in excess of any being
considered herxe.

That, of course, is not to consider cases of occupational
exposure which we allow. So tgis is not an unusual
situation.

Mr. YATES. Is there a gquestion here of ''hold
harmless''? |

Mr. MITCHELL. That is raised now and then and I always
feel a little uncomiortable when it is, because I don't
think legally the Enewetak pedple cduld zelease the U.S.
Government in any case from some future harm which could
occur.

Oon the ofhex hand, based on everything we know, we don't
foresee anything of that soxt anyway.

Mr. YATES. That's probably the reason you got the letter
from the Secretary, because there wasn't a '‘hold-harmless'’
provision.

Mr. MITCHELL. I think the problem is two-fold. They are
fearful of adverse publicity. They are fearful more so this
day with lauwyers chasing all over the islands, talking about
suing for millions and millions of dollars, and they aze
even more afraid of adverse ggblicity from lawsuits.

It makes our job even more difficult.

Mxr. YATES. Let's hear from DOE now. Mr. Deal, wherever

you are.
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DR,
I know there is Mr. #achhol=z, but Mr. Deal is bigger than

Dx. Wachholz=.

Come on up, Mr. Deal, Dr. Wachholz and Dr. Burr.

What is your feeling abouf all this? You have heard the
testimony by witnesses, Mr. Mitchell and the witnesses with
him. Mr. Deal has been answering questions in the past, not
too satisfactorily, but ansuering them nevertheless.

What is your feeling about this now, Mr. Deal?

Mr. DEAL. Since I can start, I can turn to my--

Mr. YATES. Sure, o0f course you can.

(Laughter.)

Mr. DEAL. Mxr. Chaixman, I have heard a lot of things

that bring back old history to us, as—you—meay—recali.
Fwillasi—deor—ea—chanoe—toSorreet—history—if-I -make—a

ristake misstatementi—<an-my somments.-—-Bus-I—4think that
WAS comNSINERED WEEIN
6;ezything Mr. Mitchell has said about the standards, we-

have—to-xemamber—that the Atomic Energy Commission spent a

lot of time reviewing the clean-up criteria for Eneuwetak.
TLESL DISCOSS1oNS ArD Fos m 0i) PAPERS REE
F—think A1l of that—hes—been a matter of record, befoze-
= A ML INITIAL BESIGNMINTS WERL

Khen—i-t—ia s—subipitiady the—ttriageﬂenstthat the Department

~ - I 4
HDT TR STeprc Eni e
T4 . Conmss &

of Defense would do the clean-up operations, and se would
AuDd CcrPriry THE CLEAVUP, A
establish the cziteziaA The give commissionexrs themselves

o

considered this in great detail.
It took several years to put this all together. The
USEED 1A THE CLtERrup (RITERIA PvBLISFED

numbezsAGSIt were used, all the@—és:txid=¢w¢Aas & matter of
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recoxrd in the EIS.

So there is nothing new here in terms of what we could say
15 ApS &00)D
to you on that. The zeasoning behind it 3® today as it uas
TRE I THICETIE A Dy A
Frr—dhat—tome . Bﬁ-ueaéed—to take a consexrvative approach.
THa™ REmE ,j 2E7 L0 CLEENLY

It is unfortunate that the »rumbencsiive dose%(a:e so close
that there is no clear-cut yes or no. That is all I can
say. To comment on interpreting these standards.#%t is

really a xresponsibility of EPA.
THE RoTenr rooF
They have zeceivedAthe Federal Radiation Council, which

was the body established to promulgate radiation standards
for the government.

That is their responsibility. They have the .
EPA CoNeUR /W THE ,REC
interpretation of these. %Phey did egree esariser inmour
AND TOo CLERNUP ORITERIA THAT WERE EPR
appxoachAtoxthe standaxdl, We had letters from 4hrem

oN. this. YFor THE Dob creamup PROGRAM .
SppTOVINY

Mxr. YATES. Did Interior consult EPA on this at all?
Mr. DEYOUNG. Yes.
Mxr. YATES. Did you consult EPA before the Secretary sent

his lettexr out in January?

Mr. DEYOUNG. EPA has been involved in various meetings
and has testified before this committee.

Mr. YATES. What is the attitude of EPA in this, does it
have one? P

Mxr. DEYOUNG. EPA has said the Federal standarxds should

apply. They do apply.
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Mx. MITCHELL. Excuse me. The EPA has also said, and
somewhere in everybody's files, the letters are there, these
numbers I mentioned before, 500 millixem pexr year, 5 ?em in
30 years, are not absoclute ceiiings.

They have to be applied with judgment.

Mr. YATES. I think the best thing to do is bring EPA in
and ask them. We did that in July, but this is a year
later.

We have a new EPA. Maybe the new EPA will come to a
different conclusion. I don't Know. Do you want to express
an opinion as to whether or not these people ought to go
back to Enjebi? You would rather not do it.

Dr. Wachhol=z, would you like to express an opinion?

Dx. WACHHOLZ. If I had an option, I would prefer not to.

(Laughter.)

Mr. YATES. Suppose you sat where Dr. Brill sits and Drx.
Bender and the others.

Dr. WACHHOLZ. May I comment on some of the previous
testimony?

M. YATES. Sure you may.

Dx. WACHHOLZ. We received a copy of their testimony
during the lunch hour, so I have not had an opportunity to
look at it otherx than:supeziicgali’ glance through it.

Just from what they said, I don't think uwe have any

significant disagreement in terms of the actual risk
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involved.

I think pazxt of the question is, will the decision be
based upon the doses which are estimated and pxojected¢~:;
upon the potential risk that is involved?

WHAT 1S am RecgpTagif

Clearly, there is no standard for risk, em iﬁexzisk is
obviously a vexry personal thing.

What is acceptable to you may not be acceptable to me, and
vice versa.

Mx. YATES. I Kknouw.

Dr. WACHHOLZ. In terms of standards, there is a Fedexsal

Fem 7HZ Mavimup ExpPosFy 1N DIVIDOAL ,
standard of 500 millirem pex year, In this very superficial
look at the table they have here, they have taken the 30-
year accumulated dose and divided by 30 to get an annual
average.

Correct me if I am incorrect.

Dx. BENDER. Absolutely right.

SCtENTISTS

Dxr. WACHHOLZ. On the othexr hand, our laboratory peepie
have gone through the dose which people are likely to
receive on a year-by-year basis.

In some years, it is much louer than this; in some years,

it is considexrably higher than this. I think, and I am

projecting in an area that we really don't have

-,
.-

responsibility for since we are essentially in the dose

-

prediction business--

Mr. YATES. Would you expect the earlier years to have
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the highest dose, oxr later ones?
NE'THEFE.

Dr. WACHHOLZ. da. In fact, I would suspect the peak
years to be after the food plants»:nd crops and coconut
trees begin maturing, which I ;ssume would be six, eight, 10
years or longerx.

Mr. YATES. Why would you expect that if, in fact, the
earth is cleaxr and thexe won't be transmission through the
coconuts and the other foods?

Dr. H;CHHOLZ. I don't think anyone has indicated that
there would be no transmission, because, in fact, the soil

is not totally free of radionuclides. No, sir. I don't

think anyone--

Mx. YATES. I had the wrong impression, then.
Dx. BENDER. Perhaps I can clarify that. If we gave you
that impression, we didn't intend to. Cleaxly, everyone

agrees there is radioactivity present. And that when the
trees are planted, or other things, it will get into thenm.
Mr. YATES. Yes.
Dx. BENDER. The amount of radionuclides will decrease

4

with increasing time simply because, by decay--

Mr. YATES. You two are in disagzeement?

Dxr. BENDER. No, we are pot.

Dr. WACHHOLZ. I don't 4hink so. I think it is a little
bit of apples and ozangés. In texms of radiocoactive decay oif

the radionuclides, this is a physical constant.
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0
Clearly.Auhcx—és there now,, sust—in—terms—od_sone—ed—iire
. . . Fse
sadienwetides (half will be ‘Uhene 30 years from nou)

Dr. BENDER. Yes.

Dr. WACHHOLZ. But I think what I said is that because of
the maturation of food cxrops in eight or 10 years, the
people will have access to and ingest foods containing
higher quantities of radionuclides than would be the case
immediately, when all of their food presumably would be
imported from outside.

Dr. BENDER. May I call the Chairman's attention to Table
29 of the new lLivermore dose reassessment?

This is page 50 and 51, This gives for vazious‘scehaxios
and locations, and for bone marrow and whole body and so
forth, the dose estimates for the maximum year, and the year
in which the maximum is estimated to occur. |

As Drx. Wachholz has said, the reason it is nine ox 10
years in the future for Enjebi, which you will note it is
not for some of the southern islands, is simply that, if we
plant coconut trees now, no coconuts will be mature or eaten
for perhaps eight years.

It is those coconuts which will contain the greatest
amount of radionuclides. Coconuts maturing thereafter will

presumably contain deczeasin{’amounts. according, mainly, to

the half-life of the isotope involved.

But this has all been taken into consideration.
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Mr. YATES. Undex Enjebi, you are up to 500.
Dr. BENDER. In the maximum year, yes, sir, but not
substantially above it. I think that is an important point.
In the minimum years out of these 30, it will be very
substantially less.
Mr. MITCHELL. In any case, part of the assumption is
that the island will receive xeasonable support frxom the
outside world, so the diet; 60 percent imported foods, 40

perxrcent local, can be maintained.

Mxr. YATES. What is reasonable support?
Mr. MITCHELL. Well, it means a field trip vessel. I
would say every couple of months. John, what would you say?

How often should a field txip vessel call upon the island
in order for them to maintain the diet that they prefexr?
Once a month.

Mx. YATES. Okay, Dr. Wachholz. 1 stopped you in

midflight. Go ahead.

Dx. WACHHOLZ. I am not sure where the flight uwas at the
moment.

Mr. YATES. I think you were talking about the pesking.

Dr. NACHHOiZ. I was saying we have a Federal standard

for the dose, but we don't for risk. 1In terms of what is

applicable and what is not, we would defer to the

N

Environmental Protection Agency as to how the doses that we

have calculated compare with those standards.
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We have put in these books, the ones we presented to the
Enewetak and Bikini peoples in the last tuwo years, the
number 500, so that they are sware of the fact that therxe is
ewm not only:U.S.sArthu?tnﬁg’ inter;national standard that is
acceptable.

In terms of any variance from that, in—terms—of-hou—this
alates to-thejr situstion and—seo—om> we would defer to the
EPA.

Mx. MURTHA. What if you didn't eat the coconuts, what if
they didn't plant coconuts now? How much less would the
radiation level be, say they plant them 10 years from nou?

Dx. WACHHOLZ. If I can break your question into two
parts, start with they don't plant coconuts, period.

First of all, I don't know how realistic that is, and I am
not in a position to make a comment on that.

Secondly., cextainly the dose would be less to some extent,
and I would just be guessing if I mentioned a specific
numberx.

Mr. MURTHA. But you said at a peak period the coconuts

were going to be one of the majoxr reasons that you would

have this.

Pr. WACHHOLZ. Right.
Mr. MITCHELL. Mr. Murtha--
Mx. YATES. Well, wait a minute. Is there something the

Doctoxr said you don't agree with?
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Dxr. BENDER. It might have been misleading. It seems
clear, if you don't plant the coconuts, then you will not
zeceive any of the dose attributable to eating eoconufs in
the future. ‘
If you plant them later, when they mature, theze‘uill be
less radiocactivities.
Mr. YATES. WHhat is Paradise without coconuts? You are
going to have to plant them, aren't you?
Dxr. BENDER. We have suggested in conferences with the
then Under Secretary of Interior, Mr. Green--
Mxr. YATES. We had our experience with Bikini, where they
wuere told not to eat the coconuts. And, apparently,
coconuts are like candy to kids to the people out there.
Coconuts is one of their staples, and they will eat it.
Dr. BENDER. I can't comment too much on Bikini except to
say that my understanding is that the reason s0 many
coconuts were esten is basically the f£ailure of supply. and

not jJust a mattexr of & feuw weeks, but a matter of many

months.
Mxr. YATES. Y think-that was present there, too, yes.
Dr. BENDER. We suggested to Mx. Green at one peoint, I

think it was Mr. Green, the pessibility of building houses
at Enjebi, and planting the coconuts, and agreeing that the
trxrees would be removed and replanted if it turned out in

eight years, or whenever the appropriate time is, that they
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were, in fact, too radioactive to allow the guides to be
met.

I think that the people's representatives agreed to that
at that meeting. -

Mxr. MURTHA. How much less radiation would there be if
they didn't eat the coconuts?

Dx. BRILL. It is a factor of tuwo. If you look at the
table you just were looking at, Table 29, on page 50, and
you look at the doses for imports available and unavailable
for the same population group for Enjebi Janet, it is 509
whole body millirems per year in the year of the highest
does, if they eat native foods.

It is one-half of that, 277, if imports are available.
So, without the trees, you cut the dose by a factor of tuo.

Mr. MITCHELL. I think it is even less than that. I
think t+he dose with impoxrted foods still includes
consumption of some local foods.

lLet me just try this. Absent the food web problem, which
is what we are concerned with here, isn't it correct that
the dose from terrestrial sources is very small, is really

not a matter of any concern at all? Isn't that a fact?

Mx. YATES. I didn't hegz that answer.
Mx. DEAL. It is very small. Cesium levels--
Mx. YATES. You better say that loudly so the reporterx

can hear you.
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Mr. DEAL. I am almost cexrtain, Mx. Chairman, the

external dose levels would not bring you up to the standaxd.
It has to come from the food they eat to bring it up.

Dr. BENDER. In fact, sii. the local natural background
is low enough so that, if one accepts the external component
of dose as estimated in this dose reassessment, the sum of
the tuwo is still less than, for example, living in Denver.

Mr. YATES. Well, we ﬁettex get the expert from EPA in
and find out how EPA feels. And we better find out from the
Secretary's office how the Secretary feels before we do
anything on this thing.

I can sympathize with the desirxe of you people to go home.

But I must say, I dislike., as much as these gentlemen do,
giving an affirxrmative ansuer to what may result.

Is there anything else we ought to put into the record?

Mx. MITCHELL. No, I think we have everything, can submit

anything. Do we have any more time at all?

Mxr. YATES. Did your witnesses want to say something?
Mx. MITCHELL. Are uwe winding up at this point?
Mxr. YATES. I think so.

Dr. BRILL. Could I make a comment about the risk

estimates? .

Mr. YATES. Sure you may, Doctor.
Dr. BRILL. Dr. Bendexr and I spent approximately tuo

years with the NKational Academy of Science's recent
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reviewing of radiation effects, he from the genetic
standpoint, and I with the Somatics Committee.

Then the tuo of these committees got together to revise
and come to a consensus,. .

Over the years, since the last BEIR Committee xéport in
1872, the xrisk estimates have decreased by a factor of tuwo
as a result of the recent reappraisal.

I would submit that perhaps the EPA and other groups that
looked at the radiation doses and potential consequences,
maybe three, foux, five, 10 years ago when they planned the
resettlement and clean-up. uwere looking at a factorx pf two
higher in risk.

So fhey migcht want to reconsider the risks associated with
the levels they have been able to achieve, which a:e‘nuch
louwe than they had anticipated.

The second thing is that the newest BEIR Committee, in its
reappraisal, developed tuo models, one which is the linearx
model, which is the one all our high-risk estimates come
from, which was put forth as the upper limit on credible
YisXks; and a lower-risKk model, the linear quadratic, which
£alls in between the high and the low models, and also is
most consistent with zadiobio%ogical evidence.

So I think that was caliZd the best estimafes. If you
look at the situation i;x the Enjebi population, the risk

estimates in terms of the numbers of added cancers
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throughout the life span of the population, assuming they
can go back and are exposed to the doses that uwe both agree
upon, is between .15 and .99 added cases of cancexr in the
lifetime of that population. |

That assumes that these people go back at birth, and
indeed., many of them are going back at ages considerably
above birth, although I wouldn't want to guess their age.

So, therefore, the risk they would assume in their
lifespan is less than this. So you are talking about a
fraction of a case of cancer in the lifetime of the
population, against the othexr kinds of risks one would
gquantify by their not going. \

So f£ar in the clean-ups, there have been three deaths.
One associated with the engineexrs, an aspect of moving dirt,
and two associated with water, in the lagoon.

People are exposed to risks. I think the radiation rxisk
here, when you are talking adbout a small fraction of a csase,
maybe is one of the smallest considerations.

Mr. YATES. Will we Kknow until 20 orx 25 years go by?

Dr. BRILL. These risk estimates are based upon the
experience largely of the Japanese survivers we have
followed now for over 30 years. So they are rathexr stable
estimates. These are not those that a single committee has
come up with.

They happen to agree very wWell with the United Nations'®
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Committee meeting that involved representatives from all
over the world, and summariced their effects in '77.

I think we are in pretty good agreement on the levels of
risk. We are really talking asout a fraction of a case.

Mxr. YATES. Why is Mr. deYoung so stubborn? Why are you
so stubborn, Mr. deYoung?

Mx. DEYOUNG. I wouldn't say, Mr. Chairman, that I anm
stubborn. What I am saying is that when this particular
aspect was delegated to Interxior, we were given certain
guidelines to follow.

Now, as I said, ue are perfectly prepared to have EPA look

Mr. YATES. All right. You axe right. We better call
EPA in here and see what the guidelines are, so that Mr.
deYoung has a different guideline if, indeed, there will be
a different one established.

You want to give Dx. Bergman a chance.

Mxr. YATES. Okay, Dr. Berxgman, I am not going teo
interpret your testimony without your having given it.

Dr. BERGMAN. I think I can say very briefly that I think
that there is risk in allowing the displaced population to
be displaced and to keep them displaced, particularly afterx
they have considered the factg® of their situation and
decided they want to go-back.

Thexe is a lot of experience, a lot of it in this country,

that there is considerable morbidity and moxrtality fzom
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people being forced out of their homes and having their
lives disrupted.

The longer it goes on, the worse it gets. Suicide rates,
accident xates and violence go'vexy high with such
populations.

A number of peopie who have had experiences like that,
their death rates are very high, where the incidence of
suicide among young people is many times the national and
world avexages.

Those risks are associated with displacement. I think
that in the interests of reducing xrisk of cancer, geﬁetic
defects to =ero, the risks of some of these other effects
may be very high.

Mr. YATES. Did you quantify them?

Dx. BERGMAN. Very roughly on basis of comparison with
other populations and other situations. But there are
places in this country where similar experiences have
occurred, and the rates of death by suicide and violence axe
greater by a factor of five to 10 in the younger population,
which would mean that, if anything approaching that were to
happen here, it might mean in a population of 500, somewhere
on the order of five to 20 deaths.

Mr. YATES. So uwe ‘are in trouble, then, arzen't we? We
axre in trouble because, unless EPR has a psychiatrist to

come in and comment on your statement, as well as Federal
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standards, we have to consider that factor as well, don't

we?
Dr. BERGMAN. I think it should be considered.
Mxr. MURTHA. Mr. Chaizmaﬁ.
Mxr. YATES. Mr. Muxrtha.
Mr. MURTHARA. Are we talking about experxrience? This is

actually what is happening in this population, or are we
talking about hypothesis?

Dr. BERGMAN. This is what has happened in other
populations with similar experiences.

Mr. MURTHA. Why wouldn't it be happening now if they had
been displaced--

Dx. BERGMAN. I think it is happening.

Mxr. MURTHA. It is. But you have just not done a study
of it, is that accurate?

Dx. BERGMAN. That's right.

Mr. YATES. So we are in further trouble now. We do
have, staff reminds me, a letter dated August 23rxd, 1979,
addressed to Mr. deYoung's boss. She is your boss, isn't
she, as I remembex?

Mr. DEYOUNG. Yes.

Mxr. YATES. That lettezﬁsays. t*Can the 1960 Federal
guides by exceeded?'' And the ansuwer is '‘'Yes.''

The guide states the following: "'ITt is recommended that

the Fedexral agencies apply these radiation protection guides
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with judgment and discretion to assure that reasonable
probability is achieved in the attainment of the desired
goal of protecting man from the undesirable effects of
radiation.

''The guides may be exceeded only after the Federal agency
having jurisdiction over the matter has carefully considered
the reasons for doing so in light of the recommendations in
this paper.''

So it is up to Intexrior. EPA says, sure, we have guides.
It is up to you to decide whethexr oxr not the dangexr exists.

So it is now been Ricked back to the Secretary., hasn't it?
So we rave to get shold of Mr. Watt. So that is the state
o< the recorxd.

Did anybody want to say anything else?

All right, we bid you God speed on your voyage home and
will trxy to do our best by your clients.

Mzr. MITCHELL. Thank you very much.

Mr. YATES. We recognize the fact that they want to go
home, and I can appreciate that.

It is a very difficult decision. We will do our best.
Thank you very much.

Mxr. MITCHELL. We will Pe happy to bring these people \

back again with staff, or uhéfevez.

N

Mxr. YATES. Well, we are grateful foxr your records. We

are grateful for the testimony they gave us.
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22490 We are grateful for ‘the psychiatry and the sociology that
2241| must be a necessary part of this. We will see if EPA, ox
2242} the Secretary., has any comments upon the psychiatrist's
2243( testimony.
224y Mrx. HIICHELL. Thank you very, very much for taking so

2245| much time with us.

2246 (Whereupon, at 2:13 p.m., the subcommittee was adjourned.)
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